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CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

The Budget and Finance Committee

2

of the County of Maui shall come to order.

This

3

morning we have Mr. Carroll, Mr. Kane, Ms. Johnson,

4

Mr. Mateo, Mr. Molina, Mr. Pontanilla, and

5

Ms. Tavares.

6

Mr. Nishiki.

Excused from today's meeting is

Members, we have two items for review today.

7

8

The first item is Item 22, the real property tax

9

system.

We have a proposed bill for an ordinance

10

considering the extension of the time that our

11

residents under homeowners may apply for a Circuit

12

Breaker Credit, and the Chair will hold discussion

13

to that subject matter this morning.

14

be -- the Chair will not allow testimony on anything

15

within real property tax.

16

the proposed bill for an ordinance regarding the

17

time period.

We'll not

Your comments shall be on

The second item for discussion today is Item

18
19

16.

We have proposed bills and resolutions relating

20

to the land acquisition of Mu'olea Point, Hana.

21

Chair has received a request for consideration to

22

allow those that have some limitations, I think with

23

schedules -- flight schedules to meet, so,

24

therefore, if there's no objections, the Chair will

25

allow an adjustment to allow those people wishing to
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5

testify.

2

If you're going to speak, you need to come to

3

the podium, ma'am.

4

meantime, I would ask that anyone that has a pager,

5

a cell phone, anything that can disturb this

6

meeting, to please turn it on the off or silent

7

mode.

8

interruptions.

9

Okay.

The first -- okay, in the

It is my practice not to tolerate such

MS. BETTGER NEWELL:

Yes, ma'am.
Hi.

I

just had a quick question.

I

10

wanted to find out if today we are not able to speak

11

on actual questions regarding property tax, when

12

will we be able to?

13
14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We will be posting a meeting to take other

areas of the property tax --

15

MS. BETTGER NEWELL:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MS. BETTGER NEWELL:

And wi 11

-- system.
And will that be prior to August 20th

18

when the first payment will be due?

19

reason why I came today is to find out my father's

20

property that we've owned for over 30 years, our

21

property taxes just double from 7,000 to over 15,000

22

and I'd like to discuss that.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MS. BETTGER NEWELL:

25

Because the

That is not on the agenda for today, ma'am.
Okay, so we will be getting one prior

to the payments that will be --
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

MS. BETTGER NEWELL:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

I cannot guarantee that.
Okay.

Okay, thank you.

Okay, first person to testify is Senator

Kalani English.
Mr. English, why don't you come forward.

5
6

People, state your name for the record, the item

7

that you are speaking on.

8

at which time Staff will notify you, and you have

9

one minute to conclude.

ITEM NO. 16:

PROPOSED BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS RELATING TO
THE LAND ACQUISITION OF MU'OLEA POINT, HANA
(C.C. Nos. 04-162 and 04-179)

MR. ENGLISH:

Thank you.

12
13

Mr. English.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

10

11

You have three minutes,

Good morning, Mr. Chair.

Good

14

morning, Members of the Council and the Committee.

15

My name is Kalani English.

16

Maui, Hana, Molokai, Lanai, and Upcountry, and I'm

17

here to testify on Item 16, the Mu'olea Point

18

purchase.

19

very brief encapsulated history of this parcel.

20

first of all, I will say that I'm here to support

21

the acquisition of that.

22

I'm the Senator for East

We'd like to just give you a brief
And

You know, this area is a very special area

23

for us in Hana , and in ancient times Kahekili lived

24

there and raised sweet potatoes there and farmed

25

there in the uplands of the area.

In more modern
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1

times King David Kalakaua kept a home there and,

2

according to some accounts, had a few children in

3

Hana.

4

They know who they are and they have not come

5

forward, but nonetheless, it is a very important

6

area.

So there are some descendents out there.

And lid like to bring your attention to the

7

8

financing of this.

It 1 s a -- it 1 s a complicated

9

transaction and The Trust for Public Lands have been

10

working to try and put this together.

11

communications, as maybe all of you have

12

experienced, have not been the clearest, but

13

nonetheless, their intentions are good.

14

basically they 1 ve got Federal monies, some State

15

monies, underneath theylve got private monies( but

16

definitely looking at County monies to purchase this

17

land.

18

Their

And

I support this because this is a very

19

important piece for us in East Maui.

When I was on

20

the Council about four years back, I had a study

21

done that looked at the amount of lands that the

22

County owned in East Maui.

23

in the entire eastern region.

24

(inaudible) at Rana Bay,

25

County garage, there 1 s a piece of land in

(Inaudible) eight acres
So with the

(inaudible) Park, the
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1

(inaudible), there's some land down in Keanae, but

2

that's about it.

3

best public interest.

4

monies that are being requested of you today because

5

it preserves something that is very important not

6

only to the Hawaiians, but to all the people in Maui

7

county.

It would be the best use of

And, yes, you know, we will have issues down

8

9

I think that this would be in the

the line about access, about use, because if it's

10

government property, you know, God forbid the tour

11

vans wants -- would want to go down there or it gets

12

in what is that hard book?

13

God forbid it ends up in there, but we will deal

14

with those problems when they come up.

15

asking you to consider making the allocations,

16

passing this bill forward to purchase this land for

17

the benefit of the people of Hana, the people of

18

Maui County, and all of the people throughout the

19

State.

20

(Inaudible).

You know,

Today I'm

I'd like to tell you also that I'm the

21

Chairman of the Board of the Ho'onipaa No Hana

22

Foundation, which is a foundation that was funded in

23

the early --

24

century, around that time, and Judy Clayburn --

25

MS. KOLLER:

(inaudible), I guess, 2000, turn of the

Three minutes.
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1

MR. ENGLISH:

Okay, I'll finish up in 30 seconds.

Judy

2

Clayburn Bixby bought -- bought 430 acres mauka! and

3

she did the -- perhaps the most courageous act of a

4

woman that I've ever seen.

5

few million dollars, then turned around and returned

6

it to Hawaiians.

7

this, and our foundation (inaudible) that.

8

are -- a number of our board members are here and

9

they're looking at perhaps managing the makai lands,

She bought the land, a

So this land is directly mauka of
We

10

because they're now looking at the entire ahupua'a

11

in one system, but there's some caveats to that, and

12

the first is that we cannot manage it without

13

resources.

14

organization to take this --

15

MS. KOLLER:

16

MR. ENGLISH:

It will be unfair to ask any

Four minutes.
-- without monies.

I will conclude and take

17

any questions that any of you may have, and again I

18

say it, please support this issue.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much for your testimony this

20

morning.

21

presented by Mr. English?

22

you very much for your presence.

23

MR. ENGLISH:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Members, any questions on the testimony
If not, Senator, thank

Thank you.
Is there anyone else that has a flight

schedule consideration that we need to be aware of?
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10

Ms. Machado, please come forward.

2

MS. MACHADO:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MS. MACHADO:

(Inaudible) everybody.
Good morning.
I'm real pleased to be here this morning on

5

behalf of the Office of Hawaiian Affairs.

6

submitted testimony.

7

received it last week Friday.

8

MS. KOLLER:

9

MS. MACHADO:

I

I believe you would have

Please state your name for the record.
For the record, my name is Colette Machado.

10

I'm also the trustee for the islands of Molokai and

11

Lanai.

12

Boyd Mossman, who is the Maui trustee, he is in

13

(inaudible) support of the acquisition of Mu'olea

14

Point.

15

to offer additional testimony.

16

as Chair of the Joint Committee on Beneficiary

17

Advocacy and Empowerment and Asset and Resource

18

Management, our committee members by five votes

19

approved this measure of $342,000 for the

20

acquisition of MU'olea Point in support of the TPL,

21

the County government, including the Council, and

22

the now funding that is supposedly on its way to

23

support the full acquisition.

24
25

I wanted to begin by acknowledging trustee

I had hoped that he would be present today
Last week Thursday,

Initially when the request came in the
original package was over a million dollars, but as
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1

you can see with the creative approaches that TPL,

2

the Federal government, and the association

3

requesting land preservations and that it needs to

4

be associated with a government entity, and in this

5

case it's the County of Maui, that original request

6

was diminished to $342,000.

7

I'm here encouraging you to take a position,

8

if at all possible, today in order for the Board of

9

Trustees to approve this measure, as you will

10

probably ratify this as the full Council from the

11

Committee referral.

12

is called a majority vote at the BOT level.

13

can see, Fellow Phillip Kahuhika, Trustee Rowena

14

Akana in the editorial that was in The Maui News

15

yesterday indicated that she felt this was an

16

outrageous act that we would give money to the

17

County, or TPL in this case, for the County

18

acquisition because the land would be held in

19

under the County.

20

I will need six votes for what
As you

She strongly feels -- and this is why we only

21

received five votes.

She was able to convince four

22

other trustees to hold their vote.

23

opportunity to persuade at least two of the trustees

24

at the BOT level to get the super majority that is

25

needed for this commitment, but I'm also aware that

I have an

I
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1

you may not make those decisions today, and I would

2

be willing to remove it off the board agenda, which

3

is scheduled for Thursday.
I'm very anxious, as you can see, along with

4
5

the Trustee Mossman to make this happen.

So the

6

quick review as to what we call expediting it --

7

and, you know, government process, sometimes OHA

8

takes forever, but in this case, with the joint

9

committees meeting and having a majority to move it

10

(inaudible) to the BOT for Thursday on Kauai, the

11

other two votes that would be coming along was

12

waiting to see how the County Council would be

13

proceeding with the request to fund the project

14

along with the Federal funds, so --

15

MS. KOLLER:

16

MS. MACHADO:

Three minutes.
-- that's basically my position.

We want to

17

support this.

18

want to see the colors of the County Council,

19

because contingent to this is the Federal funding

20

with NOAA, and before you you have a resolution to

21

make that happen.

22

We want to, as others in politics, we

So I would like to maybe in our discussions

23

provide firmly an indication if I should remove this

24

measure off the BOT for Thursday on Kauai and wait

25

another month until you folks are ready to go.
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1

Initially we reacted so quickly because the land

2

ordinance was demanding the purchase by this month r

3

and TPL stepped looked forward to make that

4

commitment with the national board.

5

standing by.

6

at the BOT level r and those votes are waiting to

7

see -- seek the approval of the County first, County

8

Council.

I need one -- at least one more vote

I say (inaudible) everyone.

9

So we're

This is going to

10

be good for all of uS r and for Hawaiians primarilYr

11

so I speak on the beneficiaries' support on that on

12

their behalf.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Questions for Trustee Machado

14

this morning r Members?

15

Trustee Akana shared her point of view r if not the

16

CountYr is there another government entity that the

17

trustees would consider?

18

MS. MACHADO:

Colette r one question r since

I think she was able to navigate a -- what

19

we call a proviso in the action that it would be

20

held by the sovereign entity that -- once it was

21

created.

22

strong to impose that on the County consideration,

23

since you folks were providing the lion's share.

24

Our percentage is only 8 percent of the total land

25

acquisition r and we hold the majority portion of

The trustees mostly felt that that was too
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that.

2

level failed to approve that provision to be held

3

that the acquisition and our contribution be held

4

for the sovereign entity once that's created.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MS. MACHADO:

So the trustees at that time at the committee

Okay, thank you.
I would say that (inaudible), but that's

7

okay, you know, her interest is assuring that

8

eventually a portion of it would be given to a

9

Hawaiian entity or a non-profit (inaudible), and I

10

leave that up to the community to negotiate down the

11

road.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

First let's get that land.
Okay.

Thank you.

Any other -- any further

13

questions for Trustee Machado?

14

you very much for your presence and your testimony

15

this morning.

16

MS. MACHADO:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Is there anyone else that has a time

18

consideration?

19

Committee's agenda.

20

Seeing none, thank

Okay, if not, we will go back to the

ITEM NO. 22(1) and (2):

REAL PROPERTY TAX SYSTEM
(MISC. and C.C. Nos. 04-150)

21
22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

At this time we shall take testimony on

23

Item 22, which is the real property tax

24

consideration under the Circuit Breaker program.

25

First person we have is Mr. Bill Tavares.
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1

2

MR. TAVARES:

I'm Bill Tavares, Chairman of COMET since

3

1988.

In view of the Chair's comments that we'll

4

have to limit our remarks to the Circuit Breaker, I

5

am just reading the conclusion.

6

COMET's supporters to append a note to their tax

7

bill due August 23rd[ which reads as I have done in

8

writing, paid under protest.

9

You will hear from me at the next meeting.

In closing, I urge

(Inaudible) today.
And may

10

I assure you, COMET is running out of patience.

11

Thank you.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Tavares.

13

Edwards.

14

MS. WILLIAMS EDWARDS:

Good morning.

Dorothy Williams

I wanted to be sure

15

you all heard me.

16

it was mechanics or how to use it.

17

told (inaudible).

18

MS. KOLLER:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MS. KOLLER:

21

MS. WILLIAMS EDWARDS:

Some of the

I didn't know if
I've been

Excuse me, Ms. Williams.
Ms. Williams.
Ms. Williams.

Excuse me, Ms. Williams.

I'm Dorothy Williams Edwards.

I'm

22

President of Maui Meadows Homeowners Association.

23

I've been here many times.

24

last one on this particular item.

25

it's here.

I hope this will be the
I'm happy to see

We've waited a long, long time, but at
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1

least welre working on the taxes, and that's the

2

most important thing to most people.

3

extend the time, but I don't understand why it has

4

to start the first of next year.

5

money on the tax offices over there so they would

6

have all the computers necessary to make changes

7

quick.

8

isn't happening.

9

I spent three hours over there last couple of days.

It isn't happening.

This will

We spent a lot of

We spent the money.

It isn't any better than it was.

10

It's been terrible.

11

was an article in the South Maui Weekly.

12

has to be done.

Last week it was awful.

There

Something

Now, I hope you publicize these changes.

13
14

lot of people don't even know there is a Circuit

15

Breaker.

16

tax bill.

17

rest of it.

18

something about the assessments.

19

especially Mr. Carroll for the Circuit Breaker.

20

It's needed.

21
22

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

A

At one time they were mailed out with your
They're not now.

Anyway, work on the

You canlt do it fast enough, and do do

It's needed now.

Thank you,

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Ms. Williams Edwards.

Next we

have Mr. Tony Fisher.
MR. FISHER:

It

Good morning, Council Members.

My name is

24

Tony Fisher.

As Bill Tavares mentioned, I had

25

really expected we would have a little broader
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1

ability this morning to comment.

I am -- I am so

2

convinced that we need to change some things

3

relative to taxes, and the Circuit Breaker is one of

4

the most important ones, and I commend the Council,

5

particularly Councilmember Carroll, for going and

6

doing the things that he has to date, and I hope we

7

can get it done.

8

And just one final comment.

I have the data

9

from the (inaudible) Finance Department.

We have

10

crunched it pretty good.

11

whatever the next meeting is.

12

this comment, the amount of money being lost is in

13

the tens, if not the hundreds of millions of

14

dollars.

15

Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. FISHER:

25

(Inaudible) .

One second.

No, it is not.

Any questions for Mr. Fisher
If your report is ready -We'll give it to you ahead of

time so you'll have --

22

24

Mr. Fisher.

this morning, Members?
MR. FISHER:

Which we'll just make

That's what the numbers are polling.

16

19

We'll have a report at

I'm happy to distribute
We're not going to spring it on you the

morning of it.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.
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1
2

3
4
5

MR. FISHER:

And thank you, everybody, and thank you

personally for all your help.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I appreciate it.

Okay, thank you, Mr. Fisher.

Next we have

Mr. John Blumer-Buell.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

Good morning, Council Representatives.

6

My name's John Blumer-Buell.

I came out from Hana

7

today primarily to testify on Mu'olea, but I want to

8

support what you're doing today and second the idea

9

that this information is not getting to -- into

10

people's hands that need it most.

11

people in different communities, maybe we have to

12

use -- more -- be more proactive, but I am hearing a

13

number of particularly long-time residents and

14

native Hawaiians that are -- that are going to go

15

under with the current tax assessment system.

16

So this is a good step.

And there's

Let's make sure

17

everybody knows how to do it.

Maybe we can get

18

somebody from the tax department (inaudible) to

19

either train or out there once a month, every other

20

month, something like that, to help walk people

21

through how this can help them.

22

what it's going to take for it to really work, is

23

for people to really get walked through it.

And I think that's

24

So thanks for this step, and I look forward

25

to coming back to talk about the biggest problem I
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1

see, and that's just the way we're assessing

2

property valuations.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thanks.

Thank you, John.

Any questions for

4

Mr. Blumer-Buell this morning?

5

Mr. Robert Karpovich.

6

MR. KARPOVICH:

Next we have

Thank you, Mr. Chair and Council.

My name

7

is Robert Karpovich.

I'm a Paia resident, and I'd

8

like to first support the Hana land acquisition, and

9

of course support the -- the minor changes to the

10

Circuit Breaker to extend the deadline which would

11

make it more concurrent with filing for homeowner's

12

exemptions so you may not lose a whole tax cycle for

13

some people.

14

Communication concerning the new tax system, the new

15

system.

16

has been made in the year to our new system and what

17

the new system is, and so I'd like to know if

18

there's any way to publicize what that is and get a

19

little more clarification as to exactly where we're

20

at in the (inaudible) system.

21

much.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And I remember, too, Miscellaneous

I'm really not aware of how much progress

So thank you very

Thank you, Mr. Karpovich.

Questions for

23

Mr. Karpovich this morning?

24

Next we have Ms. Paula Bettger Newell.

25

MS. BETTGER NEWELL:

Thank you very much.

(Inaudible) .
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1
2

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you very much.

Virginia

Karpovich, please.
MS. KARPOVICH:

Good morning, Councilmen and women, and

4

thank you very much for the opportunity to speak.

5

And one thing I'd like to say is I do hope that you

6

all get your salary increases from the increase in

7

taxes so that you may spend longer hours and follow

8

through on some of the more important issues of the

9

tax structure.

I really feel that we're at a real

10

critical point.

The backbone of our community is

11

about to break.

I'm seeing it on the North Shore.

12

As the rich and famous move in, our local people are

13

moving back.

14

the back row is being broken.

And now the back row is -- the back of

And the only thing that is of -- that's

15
16

supporting housing here is mUltiple units, four,

17

five, six units in every residence.

18

critical than I think you're aware of, and so I do

19

hope that you will now tackle the really important

20

issues before you, and I for one am more than happy

21

to help in any way that I can.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Virginia this morning?

24

presence.

25

MR. JOINER:

Thank you again.

Thank you, Ms. Karpovich.

23

It's much more

Questions for

Thank you very much for your

Next we have Mr. Buck Joiner.

Good morning, Members of the Budget and
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1

Finance Committee.

The proposed change on the

2

Circuit Breaker in reality is pretty much

3

functionally meaningless.

4

does not increase or decrease the number of people

5

eligible, does not increase or decrease the benefits

6

associated with it.

7

fine.

8

change anything.

Extending it one month

Itls if you want to do it,

If you donlt want to do it, fine.

It doesnlt

However, ignoring injustice does not solve

9

10

the problem.

11

minds, tough guts, and tender hearts, and it appears

12

that we do not have that.

13

broken.

14

actual letter was issued September 2002.

15

proposed change before you today is inconsequential.

16

We elected you to be leaders to do the will of the

17

people, and I think that it is obvious that most of

18

you are not subscribing to that issue.

You have not

19

addressed this broken Circuit Breaker.

If you are

20

short on heart, or brains, or guts, what about a

21

soul or at least a conscience?

22

difference between right and wrong?

23

We need in this body intelligent

The Circuit Breaker is

It has been broken for two years.

The
The

Do you know the

The Circuit Breaker is broken.

Two years.

24

All the families, multi-generational are having

25

their spines crushed by this broken Circuit Breaker.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 8/3/04

22

1

We've asked you to address this continuously for the

2

last two years.

3

the Chairman has indicated that he is not going to

4

address this, since it hasn't been on the agenda for

5

two years.

6

forward, care about the kupuna, the kama'aina, very

7

long-term families and address the broken Circuit

8

Breaker?

9
10

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Will some Council member please step

Thank you.
Questions for the testifier?

Thank you.
MR. TROTTO:

I think it's pretty obvious that

Seeing none.

Mr. Michael Trotto.

Good morning, Mr. Chairman, Members of the

12

Committee.

13

I just want to make a quick comment on the land

14

acquisition.

15

important.

16

that can really express that to you even more than I

17

can, but please go forward with that.

18

really need that.

19

Thank you for the opportunity to speak.

Please go forward with that.

It's so

I know there's a lot of people in here

That's -- we

As far as the Circuit Breaker, I don't know

20

if I can add more to what has been said.

21

broken and we need to fix it, and I think and I know

22

that you as the Chairman and this Committee are on

23

the right track to get it! but it's just taking a

24

long time.

25

of the frustration this morning.

It is

I know that's why you're hearing a lot
You know, 15,
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1

20 -- 15 years ago when I came to help Bill Tavares

2

in his COMET Committee it was a tough thing.

3

looked at -- I looked at the road -- 15 years down

4

the road where I am now and I didn't think I would

5

have to come to this Committee and -- to do this,

6

but I guess we have to just keep at it.

I

I know you folks are doing the right thing.

7

8

You've made some right choices, but you have to work

9

harder.

I know it's hard for me to say it to you,

10

because you do work hard, but you have to work

11

harder on this.

12

and system has to be fixed, and you have to get the

13

people, the right people to do it.

14

our residents, our long-time residents are suffering

15

because of the broken system.

16

keep at it and we'll support you.

17

members of the community, we'll support you.

18

Believe me, they'll support you.

19

This real property Circuit Breaker

And so many of

So I implore you to
Members of COMET,

And my other comments that I made in the past

20

is the education.

We need to educate the public on

21

this (inaudible) system and how it works.

22

to come up -- we have to find someone who can devise

23

a way of communicating this system to the people so

24

they know what's in there, what they're entitled to,

25

what they can do.

That's the most important thing,
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1

education.

So you have to look at that.

2

to find someone that can just channel all those good

3

ideas and get it out there for the people.
So, again, I thank you for your efforts.

4
5

really thank you for your efforts.

6

Thank you.

7

You have

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Keep going.

One second, please, Mr. Trotto, but thank

8

you very much for your testimony this morning.

9

Mr. Kane.

10

I

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Trotto,

11

thank you.

12

broken, what you said in your comments as well as

13

previous comments, and let me talk about the

14

education component being critical.

15

because the people don't know about it or is it --

16

is it broken?

17

say broken, what are you saying is broken about the

18

Circuit Breaker?

19

MR. TROTTO:

The system is -- the Circuit Breaker is

Is it broken

I mean what -- and what

when you

I believe it's -- a lot of people just don't

20

understand it, Mr. Kane.

21

understand what Circuit Breaker is, what they can

22

do, and that's what makes the system broken, I

23

think.

24

out,

25

I think they just don't

And I think you just have to put something

(inaudible).

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We'll keep decorum in this chambers please.
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1

MR. TROTTO:

And I don't know if that answers your

2

question, but I just think there's a lot of people

3

that I talk to sometimes, they say, what are you

4

talking about, Circuit Breaker?

5

you got a circuit breaker in their mind, but it's

6

not what -- it has nothing to do with real property

7

tax Circuit Breaker.

8

analogy before about how the Water Department sends

9

out forms and people understand where their water

They're thinking

So maybe that's -- I gave the

10

comes from, why it costs so much.

11

they could do that -- maybe he tax finance committee

12

can do that.

13

You know, maybe

They can put -- instead of that little

14

three-by-five card where a lot of people who have a

15

hard time reading -- we have a lot of people

16

seniors that maybe they can't read that card.

17

maybe something that they can open up and they can

18

see and they can -- and then somebody can explain it

19

to them, that way they can get it for themselves,

20

and maybe they would understand it better.

21

what I'm saying.

22

little bit cost of printing and stuff, but, I mean,

23

simple things that people can understand.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That's

Get something simple like that.

Thank you, Mr. Trotto, for your

comments.
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1

MR. TROTTO:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4
5

Thank you.
Thank you, Chair.

Any other questions for the testifier this

morning?

Mr. Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Trotto, if the County would go out to the

6
7

various communities to explain the Circuit Breaker,

8

do you think that would help a lot for the seniors

9

that can take advantage of this program?

10
11

MR. TROTTO:

I believe any effort that could be made in

that area, yes, it would help.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

MR. TROTTO:

So

The written word and certainly if somebody

14

could come into the community and go to a community

15

meeting where there were members of the community

16

and explain it even,. PowerPoint, whatever they have

17

today, in a

18

just explain it to the people on the local level,

19

and if you did that in all those different

20

communities, especially the outlying communities,

21

absolutely.

22

understanding, and that would help.

23

you can make in that -- along that road to get

24

people educated, better educated, it's money well

25

spent.

you know, a realm of technology and

Then everybody would at least have an
Any effort that
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1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any other questions for Mr. Trotto this

3

morning?

4

for being here.

5

MR. TROTTO:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

8
9

Thank you.

Seeing none.

Thank you very much again

Thank you.
Last person we have on this item this

morning is Mr. Boogie Luuwai.
MR. LUUWAI:

Aloha and good morning, Council Chairman Riki

Hokama and Council Members.

My name is Boogie

10

Luuwai, and I'll be speaking about the Circuit

11

Breaker.

12

off when Bill Tavares started the Max program and

13

all that.

14

here testifying and we knew it was going to change

15

to Circuit Breaker.

16

the other day they said there's not too many people

17

applying for this Circuit Breaker.

18

why, Mike said it, people don't know.

I have used that for years, and it started

And so I knew about it because we were

What the problem is, I think

And the reason

It looks like a simple thing, but for senior

19
20

citizens, when you take your -- you have to submit a

21

copy of your income tax.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. LUUWAI:

Yes.
And it says take your gross income, multiply

24

it by 3 percent, subtract it and see what your

25

balance, and that's how you qualify, but, you know,
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1

a lot of seniors don't understand that.

And one of

2

the ways you can do this, like Mike said, get the

3

information out.

4

paper way in the back about the Circuit Breaker.

5

Not too many people read that.

I think there was something in the

So you have a --

6

(inaudible) Center, why not somebody go down there

7

and help them fill out an application or go to the

8

community centers and have people fill out their

9

application.

10

(Inaudible) say also the deadline for that

11

used to be August 1st to September 30th.

12

should do is start it ih May and end it September

13

30th, whenever it possible extend it to December and

14

people can apply if they're given that information,

15

put it in the paper, on the local booths, in the

16

front page having an article in The Maui News, and

17

that's what people need.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What they

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Luuwai.

Questions for

19

Mr. Luuwai this morning, Members?

20

please, Boogie.

21

Breaker, have you found that to be of benefit to

22

you --

23

MR. LUUWAI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

25

MR. LUUWAI:

One question,

After applying for the Circuit

Oh, yes, yes.
-- regarding your property tax?

Yeah, I haven't applied for two years because

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 8/3/04

29

1

when I told my property, income -- had too much

2

income, but now that I'm back to my retirement, so

3

I'll probably do that this year.

4
5

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

In the past it has worked in your

situation?
MR. LUUWAI:

Oh, yeah, worked plenty.

First of all, I

7

lived in Makena when the property taxes was --

8

started in '86 at (inaudible) hundred.

9

my place in 2001, I was paying 7,000.

When I sold
It was a big

10

difference.

11

and they're still living there.

12

right at now 12,000, the property tax in Makena.

13

That's something wrong, yeah, when local family

14

cannot keep their place.

15

to happen to them if they can't keep up with all the

16

property taxes going up.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So my family bought, you know, my share

Okay.

(Inaudible) it's

So I don't know what going

Thank you very much, Mr. Luuwai.

18

Thank you.

Is there anyone else who hasn't

19

testified?

You've already testified, Mr. Joiner.

20
21

MR. JOINER:

I didn't exceed my time limit and

I would like to request additional time --

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. JOINER:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

I'd like

No.
-- to answer Mr. Kane's question.
No.

Your testimony is over.

Okay, anyone

who has not testified on this item may come forward.
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1

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If not r we'll move forward with the agenda.

3

OkaYr first the Chair will make it known to the

4

members of the Committee that we did have

5

typographical errors in the posting of the agenda.

6

Therefore, I will have Mr. Moto give comment as

7

Corporation Counsel regarding whether or not those

8

typographical errors that are on the agenda is

9

substantial enough to require a re-posting of the

10
11

items.
MR. MOTO:

Mr. Moto.

Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Members of the

12

Committee.

13

the Chair's attention the following typo error on

14

the first agenda item r real property tax system.

15

The agenda under paragraph number 3 says

16

describes the Circuit Breaker Credit bill that's on

17

today's agenda and is in your binder under tab 22(2)

18

as proposing that the Circuit Breaker application

19

period change -- be amended so that it ends October

20

30th.

21

22(2) actually calls for an ending period of

22

December 31st, so a much longer application period

23

than what is described in the agenda.

24
25

The Staff for the Committee brought to

However r in fact the bill that's in your tab

Mr. Chairman r given that this error

given

that the correct bill was posted for the agenda and
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1

was made available to the public, and given that

2

this was an unintended typo error, and also given

3

that the agenda describes the status of the bill as

4

saying that the Committee may consider whether to

5

recommend passage of the proposed bill with or

6

without revisions, it does not appear that the

7

record is so significant as to prevent you from

8

taking appropriate action on -- today.

9

The second matter, Mr. Chairman and Members,

10

deals with your second agenda item, which concerns

11

Mu'olea Point.

12

description is quite lengthy and detailed, and it

13

notes, among other things, that the -- that NOAA,

14

N-O-A-A, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric

15

Administration, is proposing to grant approximately

16

$2,011,800 to help fund the acquisition.

17

paragraph that's above, in D, there's a typo in that

18

second sentence of D, 1B, says that the purpose of

19

the proposed bill is to add the U.S. Department of

20

Commerce (inaudible) in the amount of $1 million.

21

It should have said $2,011,800, which is the dollar

22

amount that's cited in the very next paragraph.

23

As you can see, the agenda

In the

Again, Mr. Chairman, given that the actual

24

the correct bills and resolutions were posted, were

25

made available to the public, and given that it's
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1

clear from the agenda itself that the correct figure

2

was supposed to be $2,011,800, again, here the

3

clerical error does not appear to be so significant

4

as to prevent action on today's bill.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much for the comments,

6

Mr. Moto.

Questions to Mr. Moto regarding posting

7

of the agenda and the ability of this Committee to

8

move forward and deliberate on the items as

9

published for public notice?

The Chair will support

10

the ruling and comments from Corporation Counsel,

11

whereby we'll continue the business of the Committee

12

this morning.

13

Just so the people who are interested in the

14

Mu'olea project, we will take that up as soon as we

15

conclude this first portion, which is on the real

16

property Circuit Breaker consideration, which is the

17

first item of the agenda this morning.

18

of you that are waiting for the second item,

19

Mu'olea

20

real property tax consideration on the Circuit

21

Breaker.

22

l

So for those

we will be taking that up right after the

Now, Members, what we have before on the Item

23

22 is, again, a bill for an ordinance relating to

24

the Circuit Breaker Credit.

25

proposal that we have before you is to amend the

At this time the
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1

time period for submitting an application for the

2

credit from August 1st and ending September 30th to

3

August 1st and ending December 31st immediately

4

preceding the tax year for which the credit is being

5

claimed.

6

Fujita from the Department of Finance to give

7

comments, as well as Budget Director Danny Agsalog.
Mr. Fujita, any comments for the Committee,

8
9

10

This morning we do have Acting Director

please?
MR. FUJITA:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman Hokama and Members of

11

the Committee.

My name is Wayne Fujita.

12

Acting Finance Director.

I'm the

13

Before I make a comment on the extension of

14

the date, I wanted to address this issue about the

15

education for the Circuit Breaker.

16

scheduled 19 informational blitzes in the next month

17

and a half, and we started off by scheduling it with

18

the -- the (inaudible) staff, and then what we did

19

is that we extended it out into the public.

20

these informational blitzes to the general public, I

21

think we have about a half a dozen of them

22

scheduled, and there is supposed to be a press

23

release this morning that's going to be released

24

into The Maui News that will show the various

25

locations and dates.

The Mayor has
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So we hope that that's going to address the

1
2

concerns of the education, because we do understand

3

that it is a need and the public absolutely needs to

4

know.

5

the real property tax, and I believe that we're

6

going to have a PowerPoint presentation and

7

application forms and the staff are going to help

8

them, walk them through step by step on how to

9

complete the forms.

And at these meetings we will have staff from

And with that, I wanted to get into the next

10

11

step on our extension dates.

12

extension of the dates for the applications up to

13

December the 31st is that we wanted to make it all

14

consistent with the other applications of the

15

County's real property tax forms.

16

current applications are due on that date for the

17

home exemptions, as well as exemptions on the

18

veterans, disabled, and other categories.

19

the expediency and processing's sake, we wanted it

20

all to be due on the same date, and that's why this

21

request on December 31st r Mr. Chair.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23
24
25

The main reason on the

And we have

So for

Thank you, Mr. Fujita.
Mr. Agsalog, any questions or comment to the

Committee?
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the
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1

Committee.

As you know, Mr. Chairman, we have our

2

experts here today to answer real property tax

3

questions, Acting Director of Finance Mr. Wayne

4

Fujita just spoke, and in the gallery there,

5

Mr. Chair, we have our Real Property Tax Division

6

Chief, Lance Okumura.

7

The only thing I can say, Mr. Chair, is that

8

Administration is really looking forward to helping

9

our community in availing this Circuit Breaker.

And

10

as our Finance Director -- Acting Finance Director

11

has said, we have already, as Administration headed

12

by the Finance Department, we will be going to the

13

community centers.

14

published and communicated to those people that

15

paying taxes, property taxes.

16

is also in coordination with the Housing and Human

17

Concerns Department.

And those dates will be

And this, Mr. Chair,

18

So we will go out, Mr. Chair, as even -- even

19

the request -- before the request of the public that

20

we will go out and educate them about Circuit

21

Breaker.

22

community that we know that we need to address this

23

and at least get them to avail for this particular

24

relief so that no one will be taxed out of their

25

home.

This Administration have heard the

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much r Mr. Agsalog.
Mr. Okumura, you have any comments as our

2
3

Real Property Tax Administrator you want to share at

4

this time?

5

information r Mr. Okumura r who is the division head

6

for Real Property Tax, is in the gallerYr should you

7

have questions for him.

8

questions?

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

OkaYr Members, just for your

At this timer Members r

OkaYr we'll start with Ms. Johnson.
Yes r this question would either be

10

for Wayne or for Dani r and one of the testifiers

11

asked about the effective date.

12

understand why it's being requested as a specific

13

effective dater but if you could please explain

14

that.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. FUJITA:

And I think I

Mr. Fujita.
Thank your Mr. Chair.

Every year we have a

17

cut off at December the 31st r and the cut off

18

determines all the appraisal values of the property.

19

And based on those values, in the month of Aprilr I

20

think the 19th, the County Council's provided with

21

the tax rollsr and that's the starting point of

22

determining tax rates and classes of the next year.

23

So as a part of all the budget discussions

24

that cut off at the end of December.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I think too, if I'm correct in

2

my understanding, it's also because we have

3

established the budget in anticipation that we will

4

have a certain amount of revenue generated.

5

alter that in any way, then we could perhaps have a

6

budget shortfall, if we altered this particular

7

date; is that correct?

8

MR. FUJITA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That's correct.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

If we

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Fujita, good morning.

13

MR. FUJITA:

Good morning.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Does the Department have an idea of

15

how many applications that are from residents that

16

would qualify for the Circuit Breaker?

17
18

MR. FUJITA:

I don't have the exact number, but it's

approximately 300.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

MR. FUJITA:

21

300 out of a potential of what?

I need to ask Lance to come down and answer

that potential question.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

24

MR. OKUMURA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

64,000 TMKs --

Why don't you join us, please, Mr. Okumura.
I'm sorry.

Good morning.

Good morning.
I just wanted to know if there --
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1

you have about 300 applicants or people who

2

submitted applications for the Circuit Breaker, this

3

is out of what potential number?

4
5

MR. OKUMURA:

We have approximately 600 something plus for

this past tax period.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

MR. OKUMURA:

8

9

600 something out of --

And there are approximately 21,000 home

exemptions filed.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So -- okay, so with the 600 who

10

applied and the

11

potential number?

12

MR. OKUMURA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

MR. OKUMURA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

how many did you say was the

We have 21,000
21,000.

- - home exemptions.
So this is where the Department and

16

the Administration is looking at the information

17

process, because is this 600 a low number?

18

MR. OKUMURA:

Yes, it's been declining.

Every year

19

when -- whoever qualifies, for example, the 647 or

20

whatever, this coming year we would mail to each

21

individual an application form.

22

some have decided to maybe they sold the property or

23

they just don't want -- maybe they just forgot to

24

apply, but we're sending applications to each

25

qualified applicant.

And even with that,
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2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Can you tell me what the high

number was, say, in the last couple of years?

3

MR. OKUMURA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

MR. OKUMURA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

Okay.

It started about -Since the beginning.

-- initially about a thousand.
Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Molina?

Yeah, thank you, Chairman.

Question for the Finance Department.

First of all,

10

you mentioned you're now going to go out and do

11

these series of meetings.

12

conjunction with the series of budget public

13

hearings that you're going to piggyback on or this

14

is just totally separate?

15

MR. OKUMURA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Would this be in

Separate.
Separate.

Okay.

Any costs

17

associated -- say this measure passes today.

18

there any costs to the taxpayer in terms of -- I

19

guess you have to make your forms now consistent

20

with that of other real property tax forms.

21

there any costs associated with those possible

22

change?

23

MR. OKUMURA:

Are

Are

No, only material costs per mailing.

24

than that, it's

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So the cost would be somewhat

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS [ INC.
(808) 524-2090

Other

BF 8/3/04

1

40

minimal?

2

MR. OKUMURA:

Yes.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And maybe, Chairman, I could

4

request we could get a more specific breakdown on

5

the costs.

6

the Real Property Tax Division in terms of

7

operations?

8
9

MR. OKUMURA:

And will this change have any impacts on

Well, it will be dependent on the amount of

applications.

Right now we have the collection

10

supervisor processing -- processing these forms.

11

If -- let's say it increases to let's say 2,000 or

12

so, we would have to look at requesting that

13

additional body, but at this point in time, with the

14

600 plus from previous years,

15

handle that work load.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

she has been able to

And one last question, Chairman, I

17

think just piggybacking on Member Mateo's question,

18

again, as the Department had a chance to kind of

19

look into why over the last several years you have

20

less and less applicants, I guess it seemed to have

21

been

22

for the Circuit Breaker years ago and then for

23

some -- whatever reason it is it's just declined.

24

Has the Department had a chance to do somewhat of I

25

guess a formal surveyor study on this phenomena?

you know, you had a lot of people applying
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1

MR. OKUMURA:

No, we can only assume.

Maybe the tax

2

credit was not worth their time.

3

Maybe their incomes increased, but, yeah, and the

4

response to this would be the Administration's going

5

out to the public and giving this informational

6

blitz on Circuit Breaker.

7

the effective of this 19 meetings.

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

I don't know.

And we will see what's

Thank you, Mr. Okumura.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Molina, for -- to assist the Staff in

11

stating your request accurately is there something

12

specific in the breakdown of costs that you were

13

interested in?

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, I was just interested in

15

terms of material cost to the Department, what

16

you know, should this proposal go through.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Staff, are you -- do you need more

18

clarification?

We'll draft up something and we'll

19

ask for your comments, Mr. Molina, to make sure we

20

accurately request the Department to respond.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Chair.

Question for

24

the Acting Director.

In regards to your 19 public

25

meetings, the blitz, is it going to be during the
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1

day where, you know, most of the seniors attend

2

senior programs or are you going to have night

3

meetings or both?

4

MR. FUJITA:

Thank you for that question, Mr. Pontanilla.

5

We started our first meeting on July the 21st.

6

was a Wednesday, and it was held at 10:30 in the

7

morning in Lanai.

8

are at the same time.

9

with their lunch program.

It

Most of our structured meetings
I think it's in conjunction
So most of them have

10

groups of -- starting at 25, up to 100 or more

11

people, but this morning we have a meeting that

12

started at 9:00 up in the Kula Community Center and

13

we have another one out tomorrow, and they all seem

14

to be morning meetings.

15

general public starts at around.5:00 at the various

16

community centers.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

The meetings for the

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

18

I think by hitting the senior lunch program, you

19

know, you touch a lot of seniors in regards to

20

trying to have them apply for Circuit Breaker, so

21

very good planning.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.
Ms. Tavares?

I just was going to say we're

24

looking at all different ways to grab the attention

25

of the people who should be looking at this, and
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1

maybe we need to take some of the tactics that other

2

salespeople use.

3

as the headliner, and, you know, grab their

4

attention that way and then say, you know, you may

5

qualify for a discounted tax break.

6

discount, you know, that catches a lot of

7

people's -- you know, or savings, instead of a -- I

8

guess a government looking notice, which is not very

9

exciting.

You know, you may have already won

Use the word

So, I mean, we might have to use some of

10

the tactics that these high-powered advertising

11

firms use to grab your attention, and all you've got

12

to do is look at your junk mail to see what kinds of

13

things can grab your attention.

14

But I'm really pleased to hear that there's a

15

lot of outreach, and effort and outreach going on,

16

and if it's, you know, 21,000 homeowners that could

17

possibly qualify, I mean, I think even that list

18

could be culled down if you'll just look at the

19

certain valuations, bring the list even further

20

down, and maybe a separate

21

those people who when they receive their tax form

22

tax assessment notice -- or somehow redesign the tax

23

assessment notice so we'll have some of those catch

24

phrases in there to grab their attention.

25

get the word out to people.

not a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808)

524-2090

separate~

INC.

but

We try to

44

BF 8/3/04

I mean, even now we keep using the term

1

2

Circuit Breaker.

There are people that don't even

3

know what that is.

4

seniors especially, they're not familiar what that

5

is.

6

don't know what that is.

7

electricity sometimes, they're familiar with that.

8

But it's a matter of education, and I applaud the

9

Administration for taking these steps to go out and

When I talk to some of the

Oh, you know, that doesn't apply to me or I
You know, they're thinking

10

meet with the community and try to help them,

11

especially our seniors, who are the ones that need

12

the most help in trying to get around and understand

13

what it is to work in our complex system.

14

you.

15
16

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank

Mr. Carroll, questions?

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Question to

18

Mr. Fujita.

19

that will extend out to December 31st from September

20

30th.

21

correlation, and seeing what kind of response time

22

you folks have, we're increasing the amount of time,

23

and in theory we're trying to increase the number of

24

applicants, but we're decreasing the amount of time

25

to process.

We have a proposed bill in front of us

So my question is I guess looking at

Is there going to be an adverse effect
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1

by taking away the amount of processing time

2

possibly and maybe taking into consideration that

3

human nature is wait till the last minute so you're

4

going to get inundated at the last minute in the

5

month of December with something like this and how

6

can your

7

situation?

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. FUJITA:

your Department handle this potential

Finance Department.
Thank you, Mr. Kane.

Actually, by doing this

10

in December or November, it's more effective for the

11

clerical staff, because a lot of time the taxpayers,

12

they file amendments -- amended returns, and the

13

last amendment I think is up through September or

14

in October.

15

IRS tax form, then it will affect the calculation of

16

the Circuit Breaker.

17

also, because the other applications are due at the

18

same time in December, if a classification changes

19

or an exemption changes, it makes it a lot easier

20

for the staff just to input it once.

21

So we don't see a difficulty.

So if they have these changes in the

So there's less changes.

And

Actually, it

22

makes it easier.

23

these information blitzes, we're kind of hoping that

24

it will stimulate activity in the community and this

25

will give them some extra time off so for them to

And in conjunction with all of
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1

react and talk to their neighbors and extend this

2

information out to everyone else.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So I hear what you're saying.

4

So by extending it to December 31st, what is the

5

window of processing to make sure you folks have an

6

accurate number coming up to the following year?

7

Now that we have a processing time shortened, it

8

goes to December 31st from September 30th, so

9

there's an additional three months, more people

10

coming in, adjustments are being made, higher

11

volume, you're saying that there's going to be no

12

adverse effect and that you'll be able to process

13

without any problem and come up with accurate

14

numbers for -- in time for the budget proposal from

15

the 9th floor to this body on March 15th?

16

MR. FUJITA:

I think Lance had mentioned that the

17

volume -- it depends on the volume.

Because right

18

now I think he said there's 600, and that if it

19

jumps up into the thousands, that we might need a

20

little more time, but in any event, it will not

21

cause a delay in the roles and the cutoffs.

22

just required by law, and the structure that we do

23

these steps and processes is aligned with the

24

processes from the real property tax structure in

25

Honolulu.

We are

In fact, all that information is worked
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together with them.

2

don't expect it.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So as far as any delays, I

Can you help me -- final question,

4

Chair, just to provide additional clarity.

Can you

5

help me understand when you say what Mr. Okumura

6

talked about, you may need additional time.

7

referencing you folks being able to come down with a

8

number?

9

the budget proposal has to be with us on March 15th.

Are you

I mean, because by Charter the -- you know,

10

So in order to get additional time, you got to go

11

change the Charter to do that.

12

understand what additional time may be needed and

13

how would you get around a Charter provision, if

14

that's the case.

15

provide the clarity.

16

MR. FUJITA:

So help me

And if it's not, then please

I'm sorry, it's not additional time.

I

17

meant -- when Lance spoke I think he talked about

18

the possibility of an additional staff that would

19

step in for the processing.

20
21

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I'm done with that part,

I yield.
Okay, thank you.

Let me just ask

23

Mr. Okumura or you, Mr. Fujita, a couple of

24

questions.

25

assist our senior category.

Okay, we talk a lot about the need to
We made adjustments
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1

under homeowners regarding exemptions this past

2

budget year.

3

twice in the past year regarding concerns over

4

valuation.

5

age-dependent criteria for qualificationi is that

6

correct?

7

MR. FUJITA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

10

I believe we increased exemptions

The Circuit Breaker is not an

That's correct.
Okay.

So any homeowner in the County of

Maui may apply for consideration of the Circuit
Breaker program.

11

MR. FUJITA:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes! Mr. Chair.
And I just ask that because I want to make

13

it clear that it's not a senior thing.

It's not an

14

age thing.

15

real property taxation! and any homeowner can apply

16

for this consideration regarding what the Code

17

states that is needed with the submittal! which is

18

your -- the Federal and State tax filings of the

19

previous year to help determine your adjusted gross

20

income at 3 percent.

21

the Committee for the Administration?

It is about the homeowners category of

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is there other questions by

No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Mr. Molina?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
For the Acting Director in

4

regarding to staffing levels, if -- I see that, you

5

know, you're going to have an increase in work.

6

regards to the staffing level, would you be doing

7

this work on an overtime basis or are you looking

8

for hiring temporary workers of some kind to meet

9

the demands?

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

MR. FUJITA:

In

Department.
At this time we'd probably just schedule the

12

overtime if necessary, but we don't believe that we

13

would need the additional staff at this point.

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

Just one final question, Chair.

Was

19

it mentioned or the consideration of having -- since

20

we've talked about 21,000 plus residents, having

21

just a mail out to them letting them know that we're

22

going to have a blitz?

23

already -- it seems like it started, since it was

24

mentioned it started July 21st, but has that been

25

taken into account?

I see the blitz is

Because if we're only going to
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1

rely on Maui News or if welre only going to rely on

2

Akaku, I mean welre only hitting components of the

3

whole community.

4

flier to the 21,000 homeowners, it seems like

5

everybody gets one, and that way they can respond on

6

their part and welve attempted to do our part to

7

notify them.

8

the three-by-five card but something thatls going to

9

stand out.

10
11

I mean not on a small little bottom of

Have you folks taken that into

consideration?
MR. FUJITA:

Whereas you send but your 21,000

And I apologize if I missed that.

Yeah, thatls a good suggestion.

With our

12

condo survey it -- it was an additional cost of

13

about approximately $10,000 to do that mail out, so

14

if we were to do that, weld have to look at about 10

15

to $12,000.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I think we can safely assume that

17

the community would not mind us spending $10,000 to

18

notify them of saving some big money, so thank you,

19

Chair.

Thanks for allowing me that question.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, Ms. Johnson.

In regard to the question that was

22

just being asked, when the cards are actually mailed

23

out for the real property tax notification, if you

24

were to put something in at that point in time, what

25

would be, then, the cost differential, if you know

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 8/3/04

51

1

it, between the cost of mailing out the card and

2

including the card in an envelope so that you could

3

accomplish the two things at one time?

4

MR. FUJITA:

I would assume it would be pretty costly.

We

5

mail out the cards to save -- it's a minimal cost.

6

Any time you include an envelope in the mailing, the

7

bulk mailing rate will increase and labor.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
actual cost is?

So -- but you don't know what the
You know, let's say if you got an

10

envelope versus the card, is it, you know, like 30

11

cents per piece or --

12

MR. FUJITA:

I don't know offhand.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I'm sorry.

That would be my only suggestion,

14

is if you're going to mail out the card anyway,

15

rather than mail out the card separate from the

16

flier to incorporate both into one so that whatever

17

the cost is, you're not going to have to pay

18

additional to include the card in it.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

I'm sorry, Ms. Johnson, any further

20

questions?

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No, that was -- that was really

22

it.

23

the cost, because actually just by making the

24

information more available we will already be

25

receiving less in tax revenues, so you have to try

And it's just a way to try to, you know, reduce
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1

to compensate in other ways, and that's just one of

2

my suggestions to not do something separate, or

3

either make a bigger card instead of the smaller

4

card so that the information would be bold and it

5

would catch somebody's attention, as Ms. Tavares had

6

suggested.

Thank you.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Mateo?

No.

Mr. Molina?

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?

Ms. Tavares?

Anything

12

else, gentlemen?

Okay, the Chair will also extend

13

his appreciation to the Administration, to Acting

14

Director Fujita and Mayor Arakawa for taking these

15

informational meetings to the community.

16

you for assisting our homeowners, property taxpayers

17

the opportunity to be better informed and utilize a

18

tool that was meant to be used by our homeowners.

19

As you can see, Members, we did start it -- I

20

believe the division stated it was over a thousand

21

homeowners that utilized this tool.

22

percent on a 600 something that was utilizing this

23

tool, and I think some of the questions that were

24

brought up, if it is broken, what is broken.

25

need to address it.

We're down 40

We

So I think this effort by the
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1

Administration is a big step forward in getting some

2

clarity of what this is intended to accomplish for

3

our taxpayers.

4

Administration.

Again, my thanks to the

Nonetheless, it is the Chair's recommendation

5
6

to move forward the proposed bill for an ordinance

7

relating to the real property tax Circuit Breaker

8

that will start and commence on August 1st, ending

9

on December 31st.

You have a copy of that attached

10

to a memorandum dated July 23rd from Traci Fujita

11

Villarosa, First Deputy Corporation Counsel, to the

12

Committee.

13

Communication dated May 19th, 1999 referring the

14

matter to review and revising and establishing real

15

property classifications for use with the new system

16

be filed also.

I ask that also Miscellaneous

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So moved.

18

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Second.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Second.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I have a motion by Mr. Kane, seconded by

21

Mr. Carroll.

Before I open up for discussion,

22

Members, just one second, let me state that by

23

filing of the Miscellaneous Communication, what the

24

Chair has already anticipated, and therefore we have

25

three County Communications referrals back to
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1

Committee, we have sub items specifically related to

2

sections of the real property tax system.

3

Therefore, at the next meeting we'll highlight those

4

specific areas for comment either by COMET, other

5

groups, individuals, since we have sub items, one,

6

relating to the Circuit Breaker.

7

item as regards to just property valuation.

8

have a sub item regarding the matter of enforcement

9

of real property taxation.

We have one sub
We also

We have a sub item also

10

regarding real property classifications and whether

11

or not the County wants to expand the amount of land

12

use categories for different appropriate real

13

property tax rates.

14

members.

15

So I just share that with the

Discussion, Mr. Kane?

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair, just very briefly.

16

I think this is another small step towards trying to

17

refine our tax -- taxing process.

18

Circuit Breaker as a tool unfortunately is a tool

19

that's not well-known, and I think by having this

20

window of opportunity extended out an additional

21

three months provides the Administration in the

22

implementation process to get the word out and to

23

provide more relief utilizing this particular tool.

24

There's a lot of tools in the tool box, and we just

25

have to take the time to sharpen those tools, and

I think the
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1

this is one of them that we're sharpening this

2

particular tool.

3

So I wish the Administration success in

4

getting the word out.

It's real important.

5

Nobody's blaming anybody, whether it's a legislative

6

process or an administrative process.

7

to get together and we're doing our part to extend

8

it out and asking the Administration to do their

9

part in getting the word out and implementing this

We just want

10

process.

So I want to thank you, Mr. Fujita, as

11

well as the rest of you in the Administration, and,

12

Chair, asking for the support of this amended

13

proposal in extending out for additional three

14

months.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thanks.
Okay, Mr. Carroll.
Thank you, Chair.

I too support

17

your recommendation in this proposal.

18

very appropriate to extend the time.

19

was always a problem, and it's going to make the

20

system work a lot better.

21

I think it's
I think that

And I would like a note of clarification for

22

the people in the audience and some of our

23

testifiers.

24

the extension and a bill that I had submitted to

25

your Committee that you have also mentioned

There seems to be some confusion about
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1

addressing the Circuit Breaker, and that is the one

2

that working with some of the people in back of me

3

in the audience is the one that we are referring to

4

to fix the Circuit Breaker.

5

adjusting inside there that should make it meet the

6

intent that was always intended by the Council back

7

in I think it was 1995 when it was first introduced

8

I think by Councilmember Nakamura at that time.

9

this bill will be heard by your Committee, as you

And it has some

10

have said, in the very near future.

11

one that I think people thought was going to be

12

heard today, but thank you very much.

13

is the appropriate way to pursue it and I support

14

your recommendation.

15
16

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

And that is the

I think this

Thank you.
Any further discussion on the

motion on the floor?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And

Ms. Johnson.

I just had a question with regard

18

to the filing of the various items.

19

items remaining I guess that 1 s part of the agenda

20

item, the sub heading with regard to your comment,

21

is one of those items an actual adjustment to the

22

Circuit Breaker percentage itself or would that have

23

to be accommodated by a separate transmittal to the

24

Committee of a specific bill?

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

One of the

The way that we have structured the items,
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1

Ms. Johnson, when we bring up -- when we schedule

2

and bring up a proposal by Mr. Carroll under the

3

Circuit Breaker, which was in a very brief digested

4

form a method of how to look at the property,

5

whether just the homeowners portion of the property

6

or the total property that may also include other

7

uses, whether it be for long-term rentals or other

8

activities, it could be viewed under the Circuit

9

Breaker system.

That would also be an appropriate

10

time also within the sub -- the parameter of the sub

11

item to talk about whether or not the 3 percent AGR

12

is appropriate or not.

13

additional discussion of what is within the

14

parameters of Circuit Breaker.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And so we will have

Thank you very much, Mr. Chair,

16

for the clarification.

17

today, people are expecting some type of action.

18

While this is a small measure, I think that, you

19

know, that is also what they're looking forward to.

20

So I appreciate your clarification.

21
22
23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Because as you've heard

Any further discussion?

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yes, thank you, Chairman.

I'm

24

happy to support this measure.

I think it's a

25

positive step, a baby step, if you will, towards
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1

addressing our concerns regarding real property tax.

2

I'm very pleased the Department is taking a very

3

aggressive stance in getting this -- disseminating

4

information out to the public regarding the Circuit

5

Breaker, and especially going out and reaching out

6

to those who are not able to come to the County

7

building or who may not have the time to express

8

their concerns.

9

So I think this is very good in that regards,

10

and I would ask that the Department consider just as

11

a suggestion that the information that's being

12

disseminated be -- I guess not have so much

13

technical jargon, if you will, since most

a lot

14

of us, I include myself, are maybe not as

-- don't

15

have that real intimate knowledge of how the real

16

property tax system is.

17

very complicated at times.

18

make the information very reader friendly.

19

of advertising the word in the newspapers, if you

20

could make a request to put bold headlines, you

21

know, make it attention grabbing.

22

you want to get your message out, get your community

23

out there and make it at all possible the ad, if you

24

will, make a request to the paper to put it in an

25

area where it catches the reader's eye.

As we all know, it can get
So I guess in essence

That's the way
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things like that.

2

I don't know if the Department has considered

3

using radio public service announcements as well.

4

think every which way possible will help get the

5

message out/ and I think it's just a case of more

6

people needing to know about this benefit.

7

think a lot of people will end up saving some money/

8

those who qualify for this tool/ if you will/

9

Chairman.

10

11
12
13

And I

So/ again/ I applaud the Department for

making this stance.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you ( Mr. Chair.

First of

14

all/ I support your recommendation.

15

like to thank the Administration/ especially the

16

Finance Department for taking some action in regards

17

to reducing some of our people taxes/ especially

18

hopefully those 21/000 people or -- can take

19

advantage of the Circuit Breaker.

20

I'd like to thank Mr. Regan/ who is now our Managing

21

Director/ for taking a bold stance and moving this

22

thing forward.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:
none.

Secondly/ I'd

On top of that/

Thank you/ Chair.

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

All in favor/ say naye. n

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed say "no.

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, and
Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Vice-Chair Nishiki.

3
4

5
6
7

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

Recommending FIRST READING of bill and
FILING of Miscellaneous Communication;
DEFER pending further discussion.

ACTION:

8

9

II

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Motion is carried.

Members, we have

10

concluded Item 22.

11

Let us take a short recess for matters of personal

12

privilege r as well as the Chair has a request that

13

he needs to take under consideration.

14

at 10:40.

15

RECESS:

16

RECONVENE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18
19

Please return

(Gavel) .

10:28 a.m.
10 :46 a.m.

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Budget and

Finance Committee meeting 3rd of August, 2004.
ITEM NO. 16:

20
21

We will be moving on to Item 16.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

PROPOSED BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS RELATING TO
THE LAND ACQUISITION OF MU'OLEA POINT, HANA
(C.C. Nos. 04-162 and 04-179)

Members, we are now on Item 16, which is

22

the consideration of land acquisition at MU'olea

23

Point, Rana on East Maui.

24

I do have one request, because of time

25

considerations, so the Chair will now call up

We shall take testimony.
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Valerie Simonsen.

2

those earlier testifying.

3

give your comments and then the Staff will notify

4

you to conclude.

You have three minutes to

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

5

6

The rules still apply as for

MS. SIMONSEN:

Good morning.

Thank you for allowing me to

7

be here.

11m Dr. Valerie Simonsen.

11m a

8

naturopathic physician here on Maui, and 11m here to

9

speak for the children.

This issue with the land

10

acquisition down in Hana is a health concern as far

11

as 11m concerned.

12

years ago had their spiritual practices taken away

13

from them and we have seen what has happened to this

14

culture through that with the drugs, the alcohol,

15

and all of those kinds of things.

The Hawaiian people many, many

16

As lIve watched and as lIve walked on this

17

land in Hawaii, therels one thing that will bring

18

the people back to their truth, and that is through

19

their land.

20

today the acquisition of the sacred ceremonial spot

21

for these people and for the generations to come

22

that will -- thatls the only thing that is going to

23

save these people and all people, is that we have

24

clear sacred land.

25

today and please, please vote to support that.

And thatls why 11m here to support

And I thank you for your time
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you have any questions?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

MS. SIMONSEN:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7
8

9
10

Thank

you --

4

6

Members, questions for Dr. Simonsen?

Mahalo.
very much for being here.

Next we have

Mr. Anthony Pu.
MR. PU:

Good morning, Members.

Please excuse me.

I'm

not a very good public speaker, but -CHAIR HOKAMA:
MR. PU:

It's okay.

-- I just want to say two things today.

One word

11

is thanks and one word is support.

12

thank Patsy Mink who originally started helping us

13

with this thing.

14

she worked on before she passed on, and

15

her.

16

up the ball and had carried it in for us and we have

17

plenty mahalos for him too.

18

helping, Senator English, the Mayor, all those

19

people came to help us people that live in the

20

country of Hana.

21

And I'd like to

This was one of the last projects
aloh~

to

Also to Ed Case, Representative Case had taken

The Governor for

We live in the boonies of Hana.

Nobody come

22

out there and help us, and everybody came to support

23

this important cause.

24

culture, for the families, I just want to say thank

25

you to all, especially to Bob Carroll, because we

For the chief, for our
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1

never know where to go or what to do, what steps to

2

take, and Bob took us under his wings and said, no

3

worry, this is what we got to do.

4

for Public Lands, who basically just helped us with

5

the mechanics of learning how to get money, preserve

6

the land, get some strategies going for taking care

7

of the land and all this kind of things, I thank all

8

you folks from the bottom of my heart.

And to the Trust

But I also ask for support.

9

We need you

10

folks support.

11

this, this thing just not going to happen.

12

gone everywhere and we asked everyone and you guys

13

are the -- you guys are probably the main guys that

14

can help us at this point.

15

OHA.

16

to Kauai to ask them to help us out.

17

I'm sure there's a lot of people more going to talk

18

about the land and the history and the culture and

19

all that kind of things t but I'm here to just thank

20

you guys for even considering this project.

21

Is there any questions from the Council?

22
23

Without -- without you guys' vote on
We've

We have support from

Some guys wavering, so I'm flying on Thursday

CHAIR HOKAMA:
none.

24

MR. PU:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And anyway,

Members, any questions for Mr. Pu?

Mahalo.

Seeing

Thank you very much for being here, Mr. Pu.

Thank you.
Next we'll have Mr. Eric Kanakaole.
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MR. KANAKAOLE:

Aloha kakahiaka to the Chair and also to

the Council members.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Good morning.

4

MR. KANAKAOLE:

I'd just like to -- kind of afraid of the

5

mike because we usually are the ones that work in

6

the background, but I'd like to thank all of you

7

this morning for really supporting our project, and

8

hopefully that you will vote for it.

9

to kind of just talk about the culture itself.

But I'd like

This piece of land has so much culture, you

10

11

know, on it, and to say the least that King Kalakaua

12

used to come here as his summer place, but we have

13

30 people that has interests in this ahu -- ahupua'a

14

itself, and my main concern is the preservation of

15

our culture.

16

land, if we can't get it now, if we have some kind

17

of a building or a State

18

kind of lost because we can talk about it, but we

19

only can point out where it's at.

Because once something happens on this

I mean, our culture is

And, you know, our grandchildren going, oh,

20
21

grandpa, is that where it was?

22

like?

23

rocks or how big it was?

24

it was, but actually to see it, it's going to be

25

totally lost.

How did it look

You know, was it -- was the heiau a pile of
We only can tell them what

So my main concern is our future
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generation.

2

non-Hawaiian kids, it doesn't matter.

3

matters is they need to know the culture of the

4

Hawaiian people itself and (inaudible) Hawaii, and

5

I'd sure hate to be the last Hawaiian here on this

6

earth, because I know I'll be worth a lot of money

7

that day.

What really

But just to say to all of you, I -- I would

8
9

Whether it be Hawaiian kids or

like this project to pass, Item 16, and hope each

10

and everyone of you will find a little piece in

11

your heart to know that our culture is very, very

12

important.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much.

Thank you.

Any questions for

14

Mr. Kanakaole?

15

being here this morning.

16

MR. KANAKAOLE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. BONAR:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. BONAR:

If not, thank you very much for

Thank you.
Mr. Dale Bonar.

Good morning, Chair Hokama.
Good morning.

County Council.

My name is Dale Bonar.

I'm

21

the Executive Director of the Maui Coastal Land

22

Trust.

23

protect and preserve coastal lands of Maui for both

24

the natural environment and for current and future

25

generations.

As you are well aware, our mission is to

It should come as no great surprise to
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1

you that we are thoroughly in support of the

2

acquisition of the MU'olea property and encourage

3

you most strongly to be part of that acquisition.

4

Others have and will after me I'm sure speak

5

far more intimately than I can about this property,

6

the significance, the cultural heritage, the beauty

7

of it, the importance of this not only to the people

8

of Hana but to all of Maui.

9

emphasize is where the money would come from from

What I would like to

10

the County to serve this property, and that's from

11

what we int the shorthand call the Open Space

12

Preservation Fund.

13

Preservation Fund is the Open Space, Natural Areas,

14

Cultural Areas, and Scenic Views Preservation Fund.

15

This is a property that meets all of those intents

16

for that the people of Maui voted on to put this

17

preservation fund into existence there.

18

The full title of the Open Space

Hawaii is the only State in the nation for

19

which there are cultural values that are inseparable

20

from virtually every piece of coastal land.

21

can't do something on coastal land that doesn't have

22

a historical and deep cultural significance to it.

23

Coastal development is rapidly consuming the

24

remaining land that's available.

25

opportunity that we, the greater we, the State of

You

This is an
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Hawaii, the nation can't pass up.

2

The Maui Coastal Land Trust strongly supports

3

the acquisition.

4

Looks forward to seeing these lands being protected

5

in perpetuity as publicly owned, accessible land.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MR. BONAR:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Unanimous vote of the board.

Done, Mr. Bonar?

Done.

Members?

Questions for Mr. Bonar this morning,
One question for you, please.

The

10

difference -- one of the big differences between the

11

Waihee Dairy project, which you are very familiar

12

with, and this project is of course who the

13

ownership of land will remain with.

14

Dairy, it is not the County of Maui that actually is

15

the title holder, although we have some language

16

that protects the County's interest for the County's

17

contribution to securing that property.

18

you share with this Committee this morning --

19

because you dealt with Federal funds also -- that

20

would require the County to be the title holder in

21

this specific instance?

22

MR. BONAR:

The Waihee

What can

I don't know the details of all the specific

23

funding that was the basis of this.

24

we used similar funding -- the -- NOAA's Coastal

25

Estuarine Lands Protection Program funding as part

We were able
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of the purchase to -- that finalized our deal.

We

2

were -- we got a special exemption that allowed it

3

to come to us as a private entity, as opposed to a

4

municipality there.

5

that Coastal Estuarine Lands Protection Program,

6

there's one final little phrase somewhere about this

7

is to be held by a municipality or local

8

jurisdiction unless specifically directed by

9

Congress.

In the guidance language for

For us, the request by Senator Inouye to have

10
11

that designated for us to be able to own the lands

12

was accepted as that specific request from Congress.

13

And so we sort of danced a tight rope and it was

14

successfu1 there.

15

thing would be possible with the way this funding

16

worked, I have no idea.

17

2003 budget allocations there, and there may have

18

been different regulations in effect at the time.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Whether or not a similar type of

This funding came from the

Thank you very much for your

20

response.

21

please remain for the rest of the meeting, should

22

there be specific questions that maybe you can help

23

provide some response to.

24

MR. BONAR:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If possible, I would ask if you could

Certainly.
Thank you, Mr. Bonar.

Next we have
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Mr. John Blumer-Buell.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

Good morning again/ Council Members.

3

My name is John Blumer-Buell/ and I've handed Bob

4

some photos.

5

ones/ but I got a few shots of the monk seal, and

6

these have been taken over the years.

7

my family and I have been blessed.

8

Mu'olea for more than 30 years.

9

born in MU'olea/ and this is -- a lot of times when

I'm sure you've seen lots of good

I feel like

We've lived in

Both my kids were

10

you hear people talk about land, there's a lot of

11

exceptional language.

12

preserved/ and this is an exceptional place.

13

There's no doubt about it.

This point deserves to be

If there's any doubt here/ then come to Hana/

14
15

come to MU'olea Point and see a few hundred Hana

16

people.

17

acquisition.

18

Mayor came out for his pre-budget hearings.

I heard

19

support during the County Council hearings.

I even

20

testified.

21

than a million dollars if that's what it took to

22

preserve this/ and it shouldn't have a --

23

unfortunately we're talking about money, but this

24

has a great and important spiritual value to the

25

community, particularly the Hawaiian community.

I've heard nothing but support for this
I heard -- I heard support when the

I supported the County anteing up more
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This was -- this area (inaudible) was I think

2

very -- a lot of the heart and soul of old Hawaii.

3

I can list for you a dozen names of the linear

4

ancestors, their families all still live there, and

5

we're talking about acquiring land that these people

6

owned in the first place.

7

least 25 years trying to help preserve this.

8

don't want any credit.

9

has done as much or more than I have.

I've spent personally at
I

There's -- everybody here
I've tried to

10

help in little ways I've been able to, but the point

11

is there's been long-term recognition by people of

12

our generation that this is an important place to

13

preserve.

14

I tried to help raise money to purchase the

15

entire 2,100 acres that the Hana Hui had title to

16

for no other purposes than to preserve it, and I

17

personally would like to see organizations like OHA

18

come to Hana, really take a look at this and

19

purchase the rest of the land from the Hana Hui for

20

traditional agricultural use, but that's a different

21

subject.

22

But this is -- this is an exceptional piece.

23

It's part of an exceptional ahupua'a, and it's part

24

of a region that really deserves to be preserved in

25

the -- just the deepest sense.

My wife has
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1

literally walked Mu'olea Point thousands of times.

2

That is not an exaggeration.

3

times, several times a week for more than 30 years.

4

This is -- she could not be here today, but she

5

asked me to please urge you to help out with this

6

purchase.

Literally thousands of

I've heard some questions about management.

7

8

I have a full faith that all of the different

9

families that I've talked to over the years will

10

come together and agree upon what is the best

11

management plan for this property.

12

great organizations that are interested --

13

MS. KOLLER:

14

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

15

We have some

Three minutes.
great individuals and -- was that

three or four?

16

MS. KOLLER:

It's actually a little over three.

17

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

Okay.

And I believe that the community

18

will come up with a management plan that makes sense

19

to everybody.

20

personally see that some of these things in the long

21

run, we need to find a way to help preserve the

22

Hawaiian culture out there.

23

years that I've lived out there, the Hawaiians are

24

under attack big time through property taxes,

25

through tourism, through areas of Hana that have

I even -- I agreed with -- I

I can tell you from the
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1

been -- are being destroyed by too much of a good

2

thing, and that's tourism.

3

best we can to try to

We have to be -- do the

4

MS. KOLLER:

5

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

6

help today.

7

to Hana and put it off till then, but please pass it

8

today.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Four minutes.
-- reestablish this, and I ask for your
Otherwise, if there's any doubt, come

OHA wants to hear it.
Thank you.

10

Mr. Blumer-Buell?

11

Sean Lester.

12

MR. LESTER:

Mahalo.

Any questions for
If not, thank you very much.

Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the

13

Committee.

14

behalf.

15

here, what I really see is the County's being asked

16

to move into a new level of stewardship.

17

cultural lands as well as our coastal land become

18

under more pressure for development, we're going to

19

find that the Council's going to be asked for new

20

and more creative ways to steward things through

21

while the local culture and local non-profits find

22

ways to weave a tight web to be able to take care of

23

such properties.

24
25

My name is Sean Lester.

I'm here on my

After taking a look at what's before us

As the

So to address the Chair's challenges for this
particular issue, it's my belief that the people
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that have come forward are substantive.

2

have a capacity over a period of time to

3

to give them a chance to show what they are made of

4

and show what they can do as far as the stewardship.

5

And once again, I believe this is only going to be

6

the first time of many times we're going to see this

7

type of thing happen here in Maui County, not just

8

on Maui, but Molokai, Lanai

9

I'm really requesting that you step up to the plate

I

They do
we need

different places.

So

10

and find a way to help other people who are trying

11

to step up and be self sufficient and work with this

12

and give them that basis to work with.

And I'm

13

really asking you to pass this today.

Thank you

14

very much.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Lester.

Questions for

16

Mr. Lester this morning?

17

very much.

18

since -- we'll have you give the TPL's position at

19

the end.

20

let you know.

21

You folks can come individually or both of you can

22

come together.

23

MR. LIND:

Seeing none.

Thank you

Just to let Joshua Stanbro know,

So I didn't forget you, Joshua, just to
Okay, we have John and Tweetie Lind.

Hello everybody.

I'm John Lind.

I'm not much

24

of a speaker.

I was raised up in Mu'olea as a small

25

boy where we fished and, you know! went down the
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1

beach and dried the fish and (inaudible), and I feel

2

that area is very sacred, the archeological site,

3

temples, and the legends of that area.

4

this is a place where the County should get

5

involved, and, you know, the national park and the

6

families of Koali, let's get together and make

7

something out of it, you know, with the State.

8

it's very sacred, and I don't know how to say it,

9

but it's something that you folks must come out and

And I feel

10

go -- we'll go through rock by rock, walk on the

11

beach, talk story, and really find out.

12

And

I have a lot to say, but right now get all

13

my -- you know, get more understanding really what's

14

going on.

15

could really help us in the County, and I looking at

16

if we could get the County, OHA, the State and the

17

Feds to get together with the families of this area

18

and Hana, and I think we could come up with a plan

19

that would help the young generation and our

20

especially our culture.

21
22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And I look at OHA as one of them that

Thank you, Mr. Lind.

pull 'em down.

23

MS. T. LIND:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MS. T. LIND:

I think that's all.
Tweetie.

Yeah, just

Thank you.

Aloha.
Aloha.
Aloha, Chairman.

Aloha, Hana Councilman and
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all you Councilmen of Maui.

As you know, Maui is

2

going so great, like testimonies before where we are

3

being overrun.

4

survive where we live now.

5

always should be saved, and like my husband says, we

6

work together with all the entities.

7

an example.

8

on the newspaper.

9

help them.

We have no place to go but to
I believe that MU'olea

I'll give you

The Kipahulu Ohana, you seen that name
You've seen TPL promote it to

We are sort of like the ohana is

10

actually.

11

park.

12

Hawaiians who wanted to survive in Kipahulu.

13

we grew up and -- over the years we realized that

14

our name became of good quality, not quantity,

15

quality.

16

these entities together to preserve.

17

We have an agreement with the national

Who are we?

Just a few bunch of native
And as

We are an example that can help bring all

I'm also a title researcher, not in the

18

essence of getting paid or have a position.

I

19

understand how these things work, where there be

20

deeds stolen.

21

MU'olea was actually stolen from the families.

22

the entity we're buying from is actually our enemies

23

in a way, but remember, that's the only way we can

24

get it back is our help to get it back from them.

25

Maybe one day when the sovereignty move does come

A lot of these lands that are in
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1

strong we'll be able to buy it back, repay it back

2

in some ways so that we can preserve it for our

3

children.

4

MS. KOLLER:

5

MS. T. LIND:

I have nine kids.

Three minutes.
It's not easy to buy property in Hana.

I've

6

heard you discuss about tax breaks and all that.

7

You have to be more (inaudible) of what really is

8

happening in our County, the direction that others

9

are taking us into.

But as I say, MU'olea is

10

important to myself, to my husband, to all the

11

kupunas that are there.

12

actually own those lands, it was actually taken away

13

from them before they even knew it.

14

as a small portion, a small interest, and next thing

15

you knew they were taken to court from 1952 and on

16

and on until every court they went to they lost.

17

this is our way of asking you to please be

18

supportive of this project, because it will benefit

19

and we will be an example

20

MS. KOLLER:

21

MS. T. LIND:

-- for all of us to share.

much.

23

help us.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It started off

So

Four minutes.

22

24

The 30 families who

I thank you very

With all my love and all my blessings, please
(Inaudible) .
Thank you.

Any questions for the Linds

this morning, either John or Tweetie?
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Thank you very much for being here.

2

MS. T. LIND:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MR. LINDSEY:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. LINDSEY:

Aloha.
Aloha.

Mr. Ed Lindsey.

Aloha, Mr. Chairman.
Good morning.
Council Members.

My name is Ed Lindsey.

7

I'm happy to be here this morning to give testimony

8

and support for the acquisition of Mu'olea.

9

the President of Maui Cultural Lands, currently

I am

10

working with the Amfac Kaanapali 2020 Cultural

11

Overlay program in the Honokowai Valleys and the

12

(inaudible), and the (inaudible) project currently

13

being named (inaudible) agricultural (inaudible)

14

project.

15

citizens of each community to take charge of the

16

cultural resources within the area.

It is things like this that empowers the

Just imagine this.

17

(Inaudible), the

18

(inaudible) of (inaudible) in Egypt, Machu Picchu,

19

Koali, Mu'olea, all being sold.

20

sold.

21

allow these things to happen.

22

our antiquities that tells us who we are.

23

antiquities of the kupunas that tells us the

24

science, the engineering, and all those spiritual

25

things that go into making something as special as

Shocking.

They're all being

It makes us (inaudible) if we
Who are we?
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Koali or Mu'olea.
Let me tell you a short story.

2

You have

3

heard that it's a sacred place.

A long time ago

4

that area was an ulu field and they plant the sweet

5

potatoes.

6

best surfing spot in the whole section of Hana.

7

there was -- somebody always used to go up there and

8

say, oh, come surf at my place.

9

place.

And Koali in that area, Mu'olea was the
And

This is a nice

So the boys would go surfing and then they

10

disappear.

Then again, oh, come over and surf.

11

It's a good place to go surfing,

12

go in, away.

(inaudible).

They

More disappearance.

Then one day they go out and they work in the

13
14

fields to open up some sweet potato farms, and the

15

boys and this one strange looking

16

there to work.

They're digging the fields with

17

the

Was getting hot.

18

person who had his cape on that always invited the

19

boys to go out surfing, and then when the boys said,

20

hey, why don't you take off your cape over there.

21

It's too hot to work in it.

22

no, it's okay.

23

lifted up the cape and what was behind it was a

24

shark, a mano (inaudible).

25

0'0

stick.

per~on

went out

And this one

He said, oh, no, no,

Then all of a sudden one of the boys

So they found out who that mano was and they
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tried to kill him.

2

the kupuna said you cannot just kill him.

3

to knock him out and then you have to kill him by

4

burning his body.

5

deposited the ashes down by the ocean side.

6

MS. KOLLER:

7

MR. LINDSEY:

And they went to the kupuna and
You have

So they burned his body and they

Three minutes.
And todaYr if you go there r you're going to

8

see the limu make

9

poisonous than anything else in the world.

'0

Hana r the limu that is more
And

10

within the limu make

11

It's a tide pool in the shape of the mano.

12

the waYr let's all sell this so we can make money.

13

So I implore

14

Hana to take care of these resources.

YOUr

'0

Hana you will find the mano.

Oh r by

please support to our ohana in

And this is more than the tip of the iceberg.

15
16

There's going to be many other things coming up in

17

the future and we need to find ways to raise the

18

money to protect itr whether it's real estate

19

transfer taxr gas taxr or volunteer taxr or whatever

20

we can do.

21

aloha.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We need to do this.

Thank you, Mr. Lindsey.

23

Mr. Lindsey this morning?

24

being here.

25

saying this correctly.

And with that r

Questions for

Thank you very much for

Next we have -- I apologize if I'm not
Pomai Konohia.
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MS. KONOHIA, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

2

ALL:

3

MS. KONOHIA:

You get

'em.

Aloha.

Aloha.
Thank you, Councilman, for pronouncing my

4

name correctly.

Aloha.

My name's Pomai Konohia,

5

and I am speaking in support of the County

6

purchasing more land, under the condition that the

7

families who are from this ahupua'a manage it, and

S

as all those who have said before me, keep it within

9

the ohana.

We're able and willing wherever it may

10

be, as long as we're able to preserve this special

11

and sacred place that we continue to go down,

12

gather, fish.

13

you will all see, we go down there and auau, swim in

14

the (inaudible).

15

And as the pictures (inaudible) and

And before I continue, I'd just like to

16

acknowledge my kupuna who are in the audience who

17

(inaudible), cannot really hear, and so that's why

IS

they may not be able to come up here and speak

19

today, but Uncle Paul Mailo, who's also a descendant

20

of this area,

21

and all the ohana who have traveled from Hana this

22

morning, coming from a long way to be here to

23

testify to support this sacred land.

24
25

(inaudible) Daisy (inaudible) Lind,

As everyone has said before me, it's
disappearing.

Although it was taken illegally,
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1

whatever it may be, we don't want to continue that

2

(inaudible) and steal it back or fight.

3

we've done enough of that.

4

support somehow, some way, we'll really appreciate

5

it.

I think

If we can get your

My ohana comes from the -- I may go be going

6
7

off on a tangent, but besides needing support of you

8

purchasing the land, I'd like to thank you for

9

bringing Dave out there to get the ohana together to

10

go down and walk with him in this special area.

11

also I thank Mele Carroll for her awesome support,

12

and just keeping us in the loop, keeping us aware of

13

what's going on.

14

means to be, you know, called upon at our office,

15

you know/ by one of the Council members asking us to

16

be there because they want to go walk the property.

17

So just being in the loop has been a really positive

18

thing.

19

for doing that.

You don't know how -- how much it

So continue that/ and I thank Dave and Mele

And also coming out here today was -- wasn't

20
21

easy.

22

at home who would want to be here --

23

MS. KOLLER:

24

MS. KONOHIA:

25

And

I know there's a lot of other family members

Three minutes.
-- to support the County purchasing this

land/ so if you guys could think of that.
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1

they came out before with the Mayor, but there's a

2

lot of other support at home that couldn't be here.

3

And I may be going off on a tangent again,

4

because I'm going to kind of switch to our ohana

5

property in Koali.

6

our property taxes.

7

that, but I just want the County to look into this

8

and see what's going on.

9

You know, please check to see who's assessing the

We have just been assessed in
Went down.

I'm thankful for

Why is it inconsistent?

10

property taxes.

We want this to continue.

We like

11

that the taxes are lower, but is there some kind of

12

discrepancy?

13

taxes.

So please check on that, the property

And also, whoever is supporting and giving

14
15

releasing funds for the youth center, Hana Youth

16

Center is suffering.

17

funds supposed to be released and it's now August

18

and they're still waiting.

19

MS. KOLLER:

20

MS. KONOHIA:

21

22
23

Four minutes.
Otherwise, thank you for your time and for

hearing me.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think in June was when the

Any questions?

Any questions for Ms. Konohia this morning?

If not, thank you very much --

24

MS. KONOHIA:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mahalo.
-- for being here.

Next we have Terry Lee
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Konohia Poaipuni.
MS. POAIPUNI:

Good morning, Riki Hokama, Chairman, and

3

Members of the County Council and Robert.

And I

4

come before you thanking you and hoping that you

5

will support the Mu10lea project.

6

Dave DeLeon.

7

Mu1olea, Robert, who has always been a diver, before

8

his accident, also made those ahupua1as and those

9

ocean part of his life.

I thank Mele,

And I must say that in reference to

He was one of those divers

10

that went diving with my brother, and kane wai was

11

one of them.
And we -- now, you got to realize, Mu1olea,

12
13

as you know it, we know it as kane wai, and my mom,

14

who is 90 years old, know it to be kane wai, the

15

nagging waters.

16

where I live, I live on the slopes of Koali, you can

17

see the nagging waters.

18

significant for us to preserve this area.

19

only historical.

20

said.

And when you look at kane wai or

And so it1s so historically
It1s not

It1s legendary, as Ed Lindsey

He1s right.

21

(Inaudible) Institute, they do some research

22

in regards to whether the limu make (inaudible) was

23

something they could use for cancer, and who knows

24

what else kind of medicinal plants that is there on

25

that laina that might be able to be used to further
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1

this medicinal need that we oftentimes are looking

2

for, because that is a raw patch of land.

3

Analea Keohokalole -- if you know Hawaiian history,

4

she was King Kalakaua's mother, that was her

5

ahupua'a.

6

I'm one of the ancestors that represents her.

That was

We -- our genealogy goes back to her, and

I -- you know, I hope and pray that you folks

7

8

will kind of consider this, because it's not only

9

going to be today, like everybody else said, it will

10

be an ongoing process.

And I thank the Maui

11

taxpayers, because you know what, it's your money

12

too.

13

families consist of a number of families that have

14

moved out of Hana, but they are still aware of their

15

lineage back to (inaudible) Mu'olea (inaudible).

And we realize as our families -- and our

So I thank you folks for listening to us, for

16

17

giving us the opportunity to speak, and especially

18

for our kupunas who made the trip in that rain and

19

being here with us to support this issu_e.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mahalo.

Any questions for Terry Lee

21

this morning?

22

We have another testifier, Daisy Lind.

23

your time.

24

will ask if there's any other person

25

I haven't forgotten you -- is there any person that

Thank you very much for being here.

Take your time.

At this time the Chair
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1

wish es to give testim ony this morn ing on Item 16,

2

whic h is the land acqu isitio n cons idera tion for

3

Mu'o lea Poin t, Hana , to plea se make your self know
n

4

so we can give you your oppo rtuni ty to give

5

testim ony.

6

MS. D. LIND :

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MS. D. LIND :

9

Take your time .

Aloh a, and good morn ing.
Aloh a.
Mr. Chair man, Coun cilme n, I'm so very glad

to be here .

And I am very supp ortiv e in what you' re

10

doing for us.

11

ther e's noth ing more that I can come back and say,

12

hey, thank you, again , you know , we stil l need that

13

help .

14

Mu'o lea, fish, you know , even thoug h ther e's hous
es

15

all aroun d.

16

anim als.

17

And so we stil l go there .

18

take us down there .

19

You folks have done so much .

And

But talki ng abou t Mu'o lea, I stil l go down

I was born and raise d with all those

We had them runn ing up and down the beac h.
But today we have cars to

And it's not exac tly the same way it used to

20

be, beca use at one time (inau dible ) had thei r peop
le

21

using the trac tor and demo lish the muli wai, and

22

that 's a part of wher e our limu make was.

23

littl e of that was cove red.

24

aggr essiv e to show anyb ody, you know , that

25

beca use we know they 're not going to go in there
and

And we are not
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1

they don't know what they're going to look for, but

2

we do want to help.

3

At one time the University of Hawaii came out

4

there and it was my brother who went down into --

5

took him down there and they picked up the limu and

6

took it back to University of Hawaii.

7

asked him -- asked my brother, how did he know that

8

was limu make?

9

that -- they picked up the limu and they took it

And so they

So they said because my parents used

10

home and fed it to their pigs and the pig died, and

11

that's how they knew that was limu make.

12

was called a limu make.

13

Then on it

And this water laces right around that area

14

from kane wai down to Papahawahawa.

15

stomping grounds.

16

there fishing.

17

and they're there fishing, and we just showing them

18

how we were brought up.

19

(inaudible) and my parents took the weekends that

20

the whole family would go down there and get fish.

21

So we live on fish and taro and potato, which we

22

grow up in the mountains.

23

stopped that.

24

mountains planting taro and potatoes, and so we

25

always have food, but we cannot stop that.

And still

That's all our

we're still out

Today I have my great grandchildren

At one time it was so

And the -- we never

My son John is still up in the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

We have

BF 8/3/04

1

87

to teach our children to do that.

2

Again, I want to thank you all, and we're

3

very supportive for what's going on for the Mu'olea

4

land

5

MS. KOLLER:

6

MS. D. LIND:

Three minutes.
(inaudible) with God's blessings and

7

touch each and everyone in here.

8

and I love you.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

God bless you all

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any questions for our kupuna of

Seeing none.

Thank you very much for

10

East Maui?

11

being here, making the trip, Aunty.

12

Is there anyone else that would like to share

13

testimony this morning regarding this item?

Much mahalos.

Let me ask the Administration, you rather

14

15

have the DVD presentation before Mr. Stanbro comes

16

forward or would you like to have him --

17

MR. DeLEON:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

Joshua.

20

The Trust for Public Land.

21

MR. STANBRO:

(Inaudible) .
Okay.

Why don't you come forward, please,

This is Joshua Stanbro.

He is representing

Aloha, Mr. Chair and Members of the Council.

22

I would like to hand this over right now.

23

several signatures of letters of support from

24

members of the Hana community and others.

25

may know, The Trust for Public Land, the
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1

organization that I work for, the charitable group

2

that works to conserve land for people -- and I

3

think the underlying principle here has been plainly

4

seen, that this is a land that people use and that

5

people frequent.

6

us into this process, to try to help work a solution

7

for this important land.
lIve only had the privilege of working with

8

9

And thatls what originally brought

you all and with this community for a couple of

10

months.

11

years on this project, but lIve been touched to the

12

core in terms of the commitment that lIve seen from

13

the folks to the land down there, and also the

14

commitment from the County in terms of helping this

15

process along.

16

for their support, and I thank the Administration

17

for seeing the value of this project.

18

Teresa McHugh had worked for nearly three

11m grateful to the County of Maui

And lId especially like to thank the Chair

19

and this Council for expediting the process.

20

having a hearing very quickly after TPL had to take

21

action, and also for combining the resolutions and

22

the bills in one hearing and really taking that

23

extra step to make it easier for the community to

24

come out to just one meeting, as opposed to coming

25

out for more, and I really thank you and appreciate
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that to everyone here.
TPL, as you probably read in the paper and as

3

we let you know, took an extraordinary step to get

4

an emergency loan last week to help protect this

5

property for an interim period to allow the

6

processes that need to happen and the review that

7

needs to happen for this funding to come together.

8

We would like to work hand in hand with you to get

9

you the information that you need and to bring as

10

much testimony as can to bring light and to let you

11

make a good decision in terms of a funding of

12

this -- obviously we're in strong support.

13

Because of the time line and because of

14

the -- some stipulations with the landowner,

15

obviously protection and quick protection is what's

16

at the front of everybody's mind, and especially

17

with the market and the way that it's going.

18

been offered a window of opportunity by the

19

landowners, who I'd like to thank in this process,

20

who have been very flexible and who have worked with

21

us for the past two years to provide us the

22

opportunity to try to do everything that we possibly

23

can to protect this property.

24
25

We've

There are people that have talked about the
property itself, have obviously much more to say
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1

about it, but I can tell you that going down there

2

the few times that I've gone down there, every time

3

I come back with something that really resonates and

4

sticks with me in terms of a new connection that I

5

forged with the land.

6

This property is a jewel to the people of

7

Hana, but it also has bigger ramifications, and I

8

think the video that we'll see in a moment speaks to

9

that in terms of the importance to the County of

10

Maui in general and the culture, the Hawaiian

11

culture, as well as Statewide.

12

that we work to protect cultural land that preserves

13

our heritage, I think that there's -- there's more

14

value and there's more worth for everyone involved.

15

And I think that this property is especially -- is

16

an especially good example of properties that we've

17

worked with.

18

property with TPL thus far that has had the type of

19

community dedication for the land that I've seen on

20

this property, and I'd like to thank the community

21

for their dedication on -- to this land.

22

I mean every time

I don't think that I've worked with a

We look forward to working with everyone that

23

is involved in this process, the landowner, the

24

Administration, this Council, this Committee, and

25

the neighbors as well to this land, to work with the
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1

community groups that have been so dedicated and the

2

family members, the descendents of the area to come

3

together and find a way to help save the County by

4

implementing local stewardship.

5

of people talk about a new paradigm being needed in

6

these times of development along the coastline and

7

people trying to protect the coastline.

8

perhaps there's a partnership that takes the strain

9

off the County services and allows local folks to be

10

the eyes and ears on the ground and help us with the

11

maintenance, but also allows us to bring in

12

different sources of public funding to protect these

13

places.

We've had a couple

Well,

I want to finish by thanking the kupuna for

14
15

coming out here today, making that extraordinary

16

drive, and everyone else for sharing their

17

knowledge.

18

have a baby luau on Saturday and they're probably

19

going to be up to 1:00 this morning by taking the

20

time to come out preparing for that.

21

thank you.

22

questions, and I will stick around to answer those

23

perhaps after we see the DVD, however you'd like to

24

take itt Mr. Chairman.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And I'd especially like to the Linds who

So, againt

I know that there will be some

Mr. Stanbro, is this -- at this time you
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would like the DVD to be shown?
MR. STANBRO:

1111 be available, so if you would like to

3

show that, then I can corne back up if you have

4

questions or vice versa, whatever's your pleasure.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. STANBRO:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

NOTE:

11

Okay.
If you don't mind.

Okay, Staff?

DVD from The Trust for Public Land was played from
11:35 a.m. to 11:41 a.m., and is on file with the
Committee.

9

10

We'll take the DVD at this time.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, we'll take a two-minute recess so we

can get back to regular session.

12

RECESS:

13

RECONVENE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel) .

11: 42 a.m.
11 : 48 a. m.

(Gavel).

Okay, Members, before we move on,

15

since the Chair did not close testimony, I have one

16

more request, and so at this time we'll call up

17

Aunty Patty Nishiyama to give testimony this

18

morning, and the Chair will ask one more time,

19

anyone else would like to give testimony, please

20

make yourself known and we will be happy to afford

21

you your opportunity.

22

MS. NISHIYAMA:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MS. NISHIYAMA:

25

Good morning.

Good morning.
Aloha kakahiaka.

Aloha.
Aloha, Chairperson Riki Hokama.

I am here

on behalf of Na Kupuna 0 Maui, and aloha kakahiaka,
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kupuna.

2

Kupuna 0 Maui.

3

(inaudible) for preservation of that area.

4

support Hana and make it

5

and for the cultural use of our Hawaiian people.

6

Aunty Daisy Lind is our (inaudible) for Na

(Inaudible).

We support our kupuna and
We

keep it for preservation

So Na Kupuna 0 Maui supports this

7

project to preserve for cultural purposes of Hana

8

and for the future generation of the Hawaiian people

9

and also everyone else.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mahalo.

Any questions for Aunty Patty

11

Nishiyama?

Seeing none.

Thank you very much for

12

being here this morning.

13

questions for testimonYI Staff?

Are there any further

14

MS. SAKAMOTO:

No

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYI we have no further testimony

I

Mr. Chair.

16

requested for the 3rd of Augustl 2004.

17

be closing the testimony portion for this morning's

18

meeting.
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

19
20

Chair will

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYI Members I you did have a presentation

21

by -- I guess on behalf of the Administration and

22

Trust for Public Land.

23

is still here as resource and a person that can

24

respond on behalf of Trust for Public Land.

25

had requested Mr. Bonar to remain

Mr. Stanbro -- Mr. Stanbro

l

We also

and he hasl so
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1

thank you very much.

2

Director Agsalog, let me first say, Members, in my

3

comments to you that we have many things before us

4

this morning on this item.

5

Before I recognize Budget

First, you have a proposed bill entitled bill

6

for an ordinance amending Appendix A of the Fiscal

7

Year 2005 Budget as it pertains to part 2 under

8

special purpose revenues, and the purpose of this

9

proposed bill for an ordinance to appropriate funds

10

for the purchase and acquisition of Mu'olea Point,

11

approximately seven-zero acres, 70 acres,

12

overlooking Kauakio Bay between Hana and Kipahulu,

13

as well as a second proposed bill for an ordinance

14

amending Appendix A of the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget

15

as it pertains to the Office of the Mayor.

16

proposed legislation will add the United States

17

Department of Commerce, National Oceanic Atmospheric

18

Administration's grant in the amount of $2,011,800.

And this

19

The third is you have a proposed resolution

20

authorizing the acceptance of grant funds from the

21

United States Department of Commerce NOAA relating

22

to the land acquisition.

23

authorize the acceptance of the grant funds for the

24

purchase.

25

approving the acquisition of real property at

This resolution will

The second proposed resolution is
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1

Mu'olea Point from The Trust for Public Land for the

2

County of Maui.

3

authorize the purchase of real property from The

4

Trust for Public Land to the County of Maui.

And this is a resolution that will

You have two very large documents in your

5
6

binders, Members.

The first is County Communication

7

04-162 encompassing approximately 334 pages of

8

information, as well as County Communication 04-175

9

that is 288 pages long.

I would like you to

10

basically use the budget documents, which is from

11

04-162, as we'll use that document to support much

12

of the discussion that would be taking place on this

13

item.

14

referred to as the acquisition resolution documents,

15

and I'd like to thank Mr. Carroll and your Staff for

16

assisting this Committee Staff in ensuring that we

17

are very much on the same page at the same time when

18

reviewing all of these details.

19

The County Communication 04-179 will be

I will already inform the Committee members

20

that some of your documents may be out of order, and

21

we've taken efforts to try and correct that, as a

22

result of the multiple copies made to get prepared

23

for this item this morning.

24

Now, the last thing I will do before I allow

25

the Administration to give their comments is I feel
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1

it's important to bring clarification on exactly

2

what is before us and how it's before us.

3

for the record, The Maui News on 7/27/04 stated that

4

Mayor Arakawa included the County's share in the

5

2004-2005 Budget Proposal with money to come from

6

the County's Open Space Fund but the Council

7

withheld the funding for further review.

8

state for the record, Chapter 3.88 of the Maui

9

County Code is very clear. when we establish a

Okay.

So

Let me

10

process to review projects for funding consideration

11

from this Open Space Fund, as we call it in its

12

short form.

13

The Budget Ordinance submitted by the Mayor

14

did not include the appropriation from the Open

15

Space Fund.

16

Fiscal Year 2005 Budget did state that one of the

17

significant features was $1 million for the

18

acquisition of MU'olea Point in Hana from that Open

19

Space Fund.

20

documentation as required by Chapter 3.88 of the

21

Code was ever submitted to the Council for review

22

during the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget.

23

The Mayor's executive summary to the

However, in reviewing it, no

Now, we received our documentation at our

24

Council meeting that was referred to this Committee

25

at July 9th and July 27th.

Here it is August 3rd
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1

and we are already in the process of reviewing the

2

documentation received less than a month ago, and

3

that is the facts for the record.

4

At this time I'll introduce Budget Director

5

Agsalog for his comments regarding this item.

6

Mr. Director.

7

MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the

8

Committee.

First of all, Mr. Chair, I'd like to

9

thank the community for coming and supporting this

10

particular project or request that we have here

11

today.

12

it was Senator Kalani English, this particular

13

project is complicated.

14

here today to answer your questions from our

15

Administration, and also I'd like to thank you,

16

Mr. Chair, for asking Mr. Dale Bonar to stay here,

17

because as you have know, the first 1 million --

18

first Open Space and Natural Resources Fund was

19

granted to Maui Coastal Land Trust just recently

20

earlier this year and that's the first one that we

21

have used this particular fund to acquire such

22

property.

23

As was stated early this morning by I think

And as such, we have a team

And I will be able to explain to you why what

24

you stated that it was not in the Budget Ordinance

25

but it was clearly that the Administration intent
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1

that the 1 percent of the real property tax is --

2

was going to be dedicated to this particular MU'olea

3

Point.

4

Mr. Chair, is we didn't have a benchmark how to put

5

this particular item yet at that time, because when

6

we proposed the budget, MCLT was still in the

7

process of going through.

8

the work of Mr. Dale Bonar, this Council, and

9

Mr. Rob Parsons in putting this together.

The reason being that was not there,

And I really appreciate

Now we

10

know how to acquire or dedicate money from this 1

11

this 1 percent of the real property tax.

12

can assure you, that this 1 percent from the real

13

property tax, the Administration's intention is for

14

Mu'olea Point, and as stated in the budget document,

15

as you just stated earlier, Mr. Chair.

16

But like I

This project, like I said, is complicated,

17

but I think with all our expertise from the

18

Administration, this Council as well as the

19

community, I think we can put this together in a --

20

in a sooner way of purchasing the land.

21

me today, can we do it right now?

22

to defer it to the expert that carne here today, and

23

I'm sure if we put our heads together this can

24

become a reality.

25

You asked

lid probably have

Mr. Chair, as you have also mentioned
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1

earlier, from the Budget Office I have sent to you

2

three documents.

3

2 of the/Appendix A dedicating -- asking you to

4

dedicate 1 million out of that 1 percent of the real

5

property tax to be dedicated for Mu'olea Point.

6

second one, Mr. Chair, as you had mentioned also, is

7

a Budget Ordinance for the Appendix A, part 1 to

8

authorize or add to the Office of the Mayor a

9

2,011,800 grant from NOAA, the National Oceanic

One is the 1 million for the part

The

10

Administration -- Atmospheric Administration, and

11

this particular grant, Mr. Chair, will be managed by

12

the Administration at the Mayor's Office should this

13

be approved.

14

the land acquisition of this is the Administration,

15

therefore, we have put it in the Office of the

16

Mayor, no other reason.

17

And just because the lead people in

The next document, Mr. Chair, is the

18

accompanying resolution asking you to approve the

19

acceptance of the 2,011,800 from NOAA.

20

fourth document, Mr. Chair, that was sent to you

21

from the Mayor is asking you to allow the

22

Administration the approval of acquisition of

23

Mu'olea Point.

24

because of the complexity of this particular project

25

that we want to acquire the land, we have Ms. Mele

And the

And, Mr. Chair, like I said earlier,
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1

Carroll from the Office of the Mayor, Executive

2

Assistant to Mayor Arakawa.

3

the East Maui area and her closeness to the

4

communitYI she knows the steps that need to be done

5

in this particular acquisition, she will be our

6

spokesperson for -- from the Administration today.

Because of her work in

I'd like to introduce to you also

7

8

Mr. Chairman

9

Assistant.

I

Mr. Dave DeLeon

l

l

our Senior Executive

Because of his -- -- he's our land

10

acquisition czar from the Administration.

11

been dealing with some of our land acquisition

12

items, so he's here also, Mr. Chair

13

have walked the propertYI he have swum into that

14

nice pond there, so he knows the area.
Let me introduce to you also

15

l

l

He had

and he himself

Mr. Chair

l

16

Mr. Rob Parsons.

Because of his expertise in using

17

this 1 percent from the Open Space FundI because he

18

worked with Mr. Dale Bonar in getting the grant to

19

the Maui Coastal Land Trust and he's our

20

Environmental Coordinator.

21

Carroll were able to put the document that we had

22

today.

23

Mr. Chair.

24

as we can, and I really appreciate it, Mr. Chair

25

that we have it here today so that we can discuss

And he and Ms. Mele

It is very, very thick, as you said,
We tried to provide as much information
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1

it, because I think this is a win-win for everyone

2

in our community.

3

So thank you, Mr. Chair, and with that I can

4

turn over the mike to Ms. Mele Carroll, if you will

5

allow it, Mr. Chair.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MS. CARROLL:

Thank you, Budget Director.

Ms. Carroll.

Thank you, Chair Hokama, Council Members.

8

I'd also like to thank the community in Hana for

9

coming out today, and I'd like to acknowledge my

10

ohana.

11

dear to my heart when I started working for the

12

Administration.

13

proposal.

14

Congressman Ed Case for getting a grant award, and

15

in my research I was very happy but surprised that

16

this is part of my ancestral lands as well.

17

not just part of my work in terms of my profession,

18

but it's also a personal thing for me as well.

19

This -- this particular project was very

My party in this piece is the grant

I wrote the Federal grant.

Thanks to our

So it's

I'd also like to acknowledge several people

20

who worked with us.

And this took a lot of people

21

to put this together.

22

to acknowledge Bob Carroll for working with us and

23

gathering information as well.

24

thank Senator English and Representative Sol

25

Kahoohalahala, who supported this endeavor who

Our Administration would like

We'd also like to
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1

supported this endeavor at the State legislature.

2

We did go over there and we lobbied for as much as

3

we could to provide some mechanism of funding

4

towards the purchase of this.

5

I'd like to also thank Teresa McHugh, who's

6

not here today, because we had many meetings with

7

her in trying to strategize how we were going to put

8

the monies or where it was going to come from, as

9

well as Joshua's taking on that task of taking over

10

for Teresa, and also ORA for stepping up to the

11

plate as well.

12

community who has called our office who were

13

concerned about this land acquisition in support of

14

it.

15

And the many support from all the

So I'd just like to acknowledge that first.
I'd also like to say that in what the

16

community has been saying today and even at the

17

Mayor's town meeting and at the County Council's

18

budget meeting in Hana, this 73 acres of land is

19

something that they want purchased.

20

the natural resources and the cultural resources

21

the things that they always talk about are the

22

heiaus, the muliwai, the kane wai -- this is truly

23

about history, culture, and agriculture.

24
25

And with all

Every time when I talk to someone in the
community like Aunty Tweetie Lind, they start to cry
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1

because this is so dear to their hearts.

So the

2

Mayor felt this was a priority of his as well as the

3

community.

4

It's the community's priority too to have this

5

purchased.

6

to consider the $1 million appropriation.

So it's not just the Mayor's priority.

And that's why we come before you today,

7

If I may just give a brief summary on when

8

the grant proposal was submitted, and then if you

9

allow it, Chair, I'd like to also have my colleagues

10

speak on behalf of this project, if it's okay.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MS. CARROLL:

Please proceed.
On June 5th, 2003 we submitted a grant

13

proposal to the National Oceanic and Atmospheric

14

Administration Ocean Service to apply for Federal

15

funds of 2,011,800 for land acquisition of MU'olea

16

Point in Hana.

17

Congressman Ed Case's efforts in receiving a

18

congressional directed award for Mu'olea Point.

19

Should we receive these Federal funds, it was to be

20

used towards the purchase of 73.2 acres parcel of

21

Mu'olea.

22

property was going to be preserved and restored for

23

historical and cultural value.

24

your packet a copy of the grant proposal which I

25

submitted last year.

This application was a result of

The funds could only be used if the

You will find in
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1

As part of a requirement for the grant

2

proposal, a letter was sent out on May 20th, 2003 to

3

Ms. Holly McEldowney, Acting Director of the State

4

Historical Preservation Division, requesting their

5

assistance to initiate the Section 106 of the

6

National Historical Preservation Act/ or a similar

7

State preservation act process( and to obtain a

8

State Historical Preservation Officer's clearance

9

for the 73 acres.

10

This was part of the requirement

for the grant.

11

On May 30th we received a letter via fax from

12

Peter Young, who is also the State Historical

13

Preservation Officer/ responding to the Mayor's

14

letter.

15

review is based on reports/ maps, and aerial

16

photographs maintained at the State Historical

17

Preservation Division and noted that no field

18

inspection was conducted of Mu'olea Point at that

19

time; however/ a letter has been attached by

20

Dr. Patrick Kirch of the University of California at

21

Berkley.

22

In this letter Mr. Young states that their

Mr. Young explains that Dr. Kirch has had the

23

opportunity to make a field inspection of the

24

property in January 2002 and knows that the presence

25

of many historical sites of probable significance,
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1

including a heiau and extensive habitation and

2

agricultural sites.

3

area is largely unmodified, these historical sites

4

exist within a traditional cultural landscape, a

5

setting that only enhances the historical culture

6

and educational value of this area.

He also notes that since the

Given this information, State Historical

7

8

Preservation Department supports efforts to acquire

9

this historical piece of property.

Mr. Young also

10

points out that in the near future that this

11

property is subject to an archeological inventory

12

survey in order to fully document this culturally

13

significant area.
With that, I would just like to also

14
15

acknowledge a person who worked with our

16

Administration whols no longer with Holonipaa No

17

Hana Foundation, and thatls Jodie Holloway, who was

18

the program director.

19

because in their strategic plan they mention how

20

they would like to be a part of managing this

21

particular property.

22

Chair.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

She worked closely with us

So with that, thank you,

Are either gentlemen making any

comments at this time?
MR. DeLEON:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Dave DeLeon, for
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1

the record.

The County Administration got involved

2

in this acquisition when we were -- the property's

3

acquisition was brought to us by The Trust for

4

Public Land.

5

the County would be sort of a pass through.

6

allow the development of the -- the acquisition of

7

the property without any cost to the County, was the

8

original concept, but after -- after about a year

9

found that the trust was having difficulty raising

The proposal basically was at the time
We'd

10

some of the money they thought they could raise and

11

they came back to us.

12

The first part of the proposition was pretty

13

good, when you get a $4 million property for

14

nothing[ and then -- and then the second part was

15

when they came back and asked us if we could

16

contribute a million dollars[ and that seemed still

17

reasonable.

18

of property for a million dollars.

19

when you take into consideration the importance this

20

property had to the community, it seemed a

21

reasonable proposition for our activity.

22

was never intended for this to be a park or to be an

23

open space where it's going to have an open gate and

24

everybody's going to come down.

25

preservation and a holding and a sort of trust.

You're still getting a $4 million piece
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1

The (inaudible) of our grant requires to have

2

a municipality oversee it, and so that was the only

3

way we were going to get that $2 million, was to

4

take that kind of activity.

5

agreement and decided to go ahead.

6

communications with the community has been nothing

7

but support and aloha for this.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. PARSONS:

So the Mayor was in
All of our

Thank you.

Mr. Parsons, any comment?
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

For the record, Rob

10

Parsons, Mayor's Office.

11

collaborative effort with Mr. DeLeon and Ms. Carroll

12

taking the lead over the past year and a half, 11ve

13

been asked in the past few months to assist, much as

14

I did with the Waihee purchase, because as pursuant

15

to the Open Space Preservation Fund ordinance, there

16

is language that asks that there is comments from

17

appropriate agencies.

18

nearly a dozen agencies, County departments, State,

19

and Federal departments, and also organizations in

20

the Hana area.

21

letters have been included in your transmittal

22

package.

23

While this has been a

So I sent out requests to

And those that commented, their

This is a different kind of use of the Open

24

Space Preservation Fund than what we did with

25

Waihee, so we are breaking a little bit of new
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ground here.

We've learned some things along the

2

way.

3

to you for your consideration.

4

little bit personally conflicted as environmental

5

coordinator that we've given you about 500 pages of

6

paper.

7

reason for that is simply that we acted on advice

8

from Corp. Counsel that said we would also need

9

resolution to acquire the land.

This is a complex package that we've brought
And I'm also a

And there's a lot of duplication there.

The

This wasn't needed

10

in the case of Waihee because of

11

that -- there was a grant procedure rather than

12

acquisition procedure.

13

there's about 100 -- or actually closer to 200 pages

14

of the very lengthy appraisal attached with each of

15

the resolution requests.

16

we were granting

So we -- you will see that

And we are pleased that these have come

17

together.

We thought initially that the lands

18

acquisition might have to be heard in the Government

19

Relations Committee, which is why we sent them

20

separately.

21

Committee Members for your consideration of bringing

22

these forward in a timely manner.

23

thanks to Trust for Public Land, their board voting

24

to actually give us all some time to give this the

25

consideration and deliberation that it deserves,

And thank you, Mr. Chair, and your

And a special
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because this is a very complex matter.

2

I would note that in the last election there

3

were several Charter amendments, and the one asking

4

the voters if they approved of appropriating 1

5

percent of the real property tax towards the Open

6

Space Preservation Fund, 73 percent of the voters,

7

which I think was the largest margin of any of the

8

Charter amendments, approved using the real property

9

tax in this manner.

So I think the testimony that

10

we've heard testimony from especially our East Maui

11

residents shows that there's broad support for this

12

kind of thing and the recent history on our island

13

has seen that many of these precious coastal lands

14

have yielded to development pressures.
So here we think we have a golden

15
16

opportunity.

17

grasp, and so I'm very grateful to all the entities

18

and individuals that have participated and shown up

19

today.

20

look forward to collaborating with you, Council

21

Members, and assisting you to make the wise decision

22

here.

23

because we've communicated very effectively, and so

24

we turn it over to you.

25

It seems like it's nearly within our

It has been a collaborative effort, and we

And special thanks to Councilmember Carroll,

We also would like to correct a couple of
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1

things that have been transmitted both in the budget

2

amendment request and in the resolution itself.

3

speaks of one parcel.

4

Property Tax and with our GIS Division, we have

5

found that we are now talking about the same land

6

area but it now has been designated second TMK

7

number.

8

available to make a clear presentation on how that

9

happened with two subdivisions and reorganizations

Well, in reviewing with Real

And I know that Bill Medeiros from GIS is

10

of these lands at MU'olea Point.

11

Mr. Chair.

12

It

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much.

Thank you,

That was an area of

13

concern that we needed to have cleared up, whether

14

we're talking about one TMK parcel or two TMK

15

parcels.

16

transaction, it needs to be documented and recorded

17

with the appropriate Land Court and Bureau of

18

Conveyances.

19

Since this is -- will be a formal

Members, the Chair is well aware of the time,

20

but I believe it is fair to allow you at least one

21

round to ask questions before the Chair will take

22

into consideration how to proceed so we can get a

23

resolution on this item.

24
25

Mr. Carroll, questions for what you've heard
of so far from the Administration?
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

I have no questions, Chair, but if

I may make a 60-second comment over here.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Please do.

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you, Chair.

I would just

5

like to say thank you to the Administration and to

6

the Chair especially of the Budget Committee,

7

Mr. Hokama, and the members.

8

everyone working together on this.

9

something that only one person or only one group can

I really appreciate
This is not

10

bring about.

It's people in here and people even

11

outside of these chambers that we're going to have

12

to work with in order to be successful in acquiring

13

this land.

14

that working together I'm sure that we can resolve

15

this and truly preserve a place that I think the

16

only two words I would use to describe the land are

17

love and respect.

It's a very special place, and I know

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.
Mr. Kane?

Mr. Chair, I just wanted to take this

20

opportunity to thank you as the Chair for Budget and

21

Finance to be inclusive of the two items that are

22

definitely, you know r distinct and separate and that

23

the number two item regarding the actual

24

acquisition

25

normally be talked about/ discussed, and acted upon

l

as was stated by Mr. Parsons, would
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in the Government Relations Committee.

2

made the decision as a body at that last Council

3

meeting to ask for your consideration, Chair, in

4

taking up both of them at the same time to try to

5

expedite this particular process, but in no way,

6

Mr. Chair, would I want you to -- to move with any

7

kind of haste with this.

8
9

However, we

As was stated by Administration, this is a
500 plus page, you know, documents that were given

10

to us, of which 200 pages approximately were

11

duplicated.

12

involved in it.

13

standpoint I think we all agree that the right thing

14

to do is to move forward and try to make this work.

15

However, I think it is in our best interest as well

16

and in all fairness to the community at large that

17

we be very deliberate in our steps that we take to

18

look at this particular project.

19

There are a lot of complexities
I think from a conceptual

So I look forward to the -- our -- what we're

20

about to embark on, and I believe that there are a

21

lot of issues that we need to provide clarity with.

22

And, again, I want to thank you for taking the lead,

23

Chair, in taking up both the items at the same time

24

so that we can try to reach some resolve, as you

25

stated, resolution in a timely but deliberate
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manner.

Thank you.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

Just two questions for the

4

Administration, and one you might not be able to

5

answer, and that's regarding Trust for Public Lands

6

I believe had a time constraint for the bridge loan.

7

Do you know exactly what the time constraint would

8

be on that bridge loan?

9

MR. DeLEON:

10

answer.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

We prefer that The Trust for Public Land

Maybe if Mr. Stanbro, are you prepared to

answer the question from Ms. Johnson?

13

MR. STANBRO:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.
You need to come forward, please, Joshua,

15

so that we can have you on the record.

16

understand the question from Ms. Johnson?

17

MR. STANBRO:

I believe so.

Did you

When the national board voted

18

last week, they authorized an emergency loan for a

19

period of up to six months.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That was what I needed to know.

21

Thank you.

22

testimony that we received.

23

one will be for the Administration.

24

testimony that was received from Colette Machado,

25

there is some concerns about OHA's participation.

And the second question is in regard to
Thank you, Josh.

With regard to
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1

However, I noted very clearly that you welcome that

2

participation

3

least for my purposes, do you believe that their

4

having some kind of financial input will strengthen

5

the position at least for the cultural preservation

6

with the funding that the source is coming from?

7
8

9

MR. DeLEON:

l

and I would just like to know, at

I didn't quite get the end of that, the

cultural -- I didn't understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I just wanted to find out through

10

OHA's participation

11

you welcomed or the Administration welcomed the

12

participation of the funding from OHA.

13

that I would like to know is do you also believe

14

that that will strengthen in terms of the cultural

15

monies, because this is coming through a cultural

16

grant, and for educational and cultural purposes and

17

historic preservation?

18

would also strengthen the position that this is a

19

very clear purpose for the use of that funds in

20

your

21

MR. DeLEON:

l

the comment had been made that

One thing

Do you believe that that

in your opinion?
Yes, that would be the case.

Obviously this

22

is very -- very much Hawaiian lands and is very

23

appropriate that OHA be involved with these kind of

24

lands in this manner.

25

however, that the -- that we don't have a direct

I'd like to point out,
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transaction with OHA in this.

2

Trust for Public Land and OHA, and we'll be

3

acquiring the property subsequently from Trust for

4

Public Land.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's between The

Right, and I understand that.

6

just wanted to -- you know, I guess for public

7

purposes to let people know that it is really

8

appropriate that they participate because of the

9

things that you've stated.

10

MR. DeLEON:

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I

We do encourage their participation, yes.
Okay, thank you very much.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo?

Chairman, thank you.

Just to maybe

14

Mele, just for clarification.

15

first amendment to agreement of sale dated

16

January -- as of January 30, 2004, Item A indicates

17

that the purchase price of the property shall be,

18

and it's like, you know, less than a million dollars

19

of the 4 million that we're talking about now.

20

was that difference?

21

MS. CARROLL:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Ms. Carroll, on the

What

Meaning from the 4 million -- can you -Well, I'm -- you know, it's just

23

that the purchase price according to the agreement

24

says three million eight -- 3.8 really, and we're

25

talking about -- you know, I'm looking at the
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1

application you -- you did, and we're looking at

2

over a 4 million price tag.

3

in the initial agreement versus what we're dealing

4

with today?

5

MS. CARROLL:

What was the difference

Well, with the first agreement -- and this

6

is when we first wrote the grant proposal.

When we

7

received the award of 2,011,800, I believe it is,

8

TPL was still in the process of raising the funding

9

and they were having some challenges, but they also

10

had a deadline and they had to go before the owners

11

and ask for an extension.

12

McHugh came to the Mayor and asked for help in the

13

$1 million.

14

million dollars because he saw this as a good

15

project.

So this is when Teresa

And he was committed for the up to a

See, it was almost like a juggling act.

16
17

Because of not knowing where resources were coming

18

from, knowing that she had written so many grant

19

proposals and trying to do some fund-raising efforts

20

out there, and this particular project came even

21

before we got into -- Administration got into

22

office.

23

some -- some hard -- she was having some hard time

24

but she was running against time and the community

25

still wanted to support this effort.

She expressed to our Mayor that there was
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1

So from the 4 million in the first amendment

2

to the agreement of sale we added the 3 million

3

we added the extra million dollars to the price tag.

4

Now, I know in there there's an error, right?

5

have that information.

6

information.

It's just a short -- I don't have that

7

information.

I don't know it.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You

I don't have that

Folks need time to respond to the question

from Mr. Mateo?

10

MS. CARROLL:

We have it.

I'm sorry.

11

MR. PARSONS:

Thank you, Chair.

Our agreement of sale is

12

set right now at purchasing the property from Trust

13

for Public Lands for $3,008,000.

14

MS. CARROLL:

Right.

15

MR. PARSONS:

That's not the whole purchase price, and

16

Trust for Public Land handles the rest of that.

17

That reflects that we're in receipt of what we

18

originally thought would be $2,008,000 through the

19

Federal funds -- Federal award.

20

award came in, the adjusted amount came in at

21

2,011,800, I believe, so that is the reason that

22

there's a discrepancy there.

23

keeping the agreement of sale price at $3,008,000.

However, when that

We are still, however,

24

MS. CARROLL:

The County's portion.

25

MR. PARSONS:

So the County's portion remains the same,
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1

despite the $3,800 discrepancy in what was expected

2

and what was received through the Federal award.

3

Does that help?

4
5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Then if the purchase price

will be $3,008,000

6

MR. PARSONS:

Correct.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

with the Federal monies, the $2

8

million, plus the County's million dollars, that

9

kind of like will take care of this initial

10

purchase?

11

MS. CARROLL:

Yes.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

But yet there is a potential

13

participation by OHA, which also kicks in $342,000.

14

Could -- will that make our portion any less than

15

the million dollar commitment?

16

MS. CARROLL:

If we can have Josh explain the whole

17

process of how TPL -- no, that's a good question

18

with their total amount and how this would transfer

19

to the County of Maui, if it's okay to allow Josh,

20

because it's -- our portion is the 3,008,000, but

21

that's the question that we were asking TPL as well,

22

and what we were told was the 3 million is the

23

commitment of the County and whatever TPL raised,

24

that's separate, because there's a total of 4

25

million for the whole property.

So that's towards
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1

their difference.

2

difference.

3
4

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's not towards the County's

Mr. Stanbro, if you would, please, if you

have any comments to Mr. Mateo's question.
MR. STANBRO:

Yeah, I can clarify that a little bit.

If

6

you look at the appraisal, the appraised value of

7

the property is $4,050,000.

8

the County is $3,008,000.

9

million dollar difference there.

The purchase price to
Obviously there's a
And what TPL has

10

done is taken it on our shoulders to go out and

11

raise that extra money, which includes the OHA funds

12

to help cover that increment.

13

was a more reasonable way to approach it.

14

the County was simply handling the NOAA fund being

15

passed through the County and then hopefully an

16

appropriation from your Open Space Fund, so that way

17

you just handle the funds that you need to handle

18

and then we cover the increment as best we can.

19

hope that helps.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Thank you.

So we thought that
Because

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Molina?

Yeah, thank you, Chairman.

I'm

23

going to take it from the perspective of the

24

rather than the purchase of the land but more the

25

maintenance or the stewardship of the land.
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1

understanding is the Ho'onipaa No Hana Foundation

2

and the Kipahulu Ohana will serve as the

3

administrators of the land, and it will cost money,

4

as we know, to maintain the land.

5

beautiful acreage with a lot of cultural

6

significance.

7

Administration made a commitment or taken a position

8

to contribute towards the stewardship of the land?

9

MS. CARROLL:

Because this is a

Now, has the County or the

At this time, in our discussions with the

10

management, because when we went out to Hana, we

11

received a lot of testimony not just from Kipahulu

12

Ohana and Ho'onipaa No Hana Foundation, but also

13

community members from that ancestral land in

14

wanting to participate.

15

we don't have a commitment from a specific entity

16

and we'd like to include the County Council in that

17

process when it's being developed in terms of

18

working with the community.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

So at this time I believe

My other question,

20

Mr. Chair, I know out of respect for your

21

consideration of time, I have more questions later.

22

In terms of access to the site, can you comment on,

23

you know, once the

24

purchased, access issues to the site and any plans

25

on how this area will be used and developed?

assuming the land is
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1

believe there's going to be some type of education

2

program, I

3

as -- as well as the restoration to the heiau.

4

I get comment on that?

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

MR. DeLEON:

p~esume,

that will be developed as long
Can

Mr. DeLeon.
Mr. Molina, thank you.

Basically that's tied

7

to the management.

Most of the management issues,

8

it will be addressed in conjunction with deciding

9

how we're going to manage the property.

When I say

10

we, I mean the community.

So it's going to be

11

community managed, and the idea's not for just a

12

certain select people or group of people being able

13

to use the property.

14

broader community, and yeah, there will be an

15

educational component in our thought processes at

16

this point, and that's been made clear to the

17

community as well, but same thing (inaudible) to

18

wrestle out th6se kind of considerations before you

That is to open it up to the

I

I

I
I

19

actually own the property.

So we're going to go

I

!

20

ahead with

att~mpting

to acquire the property first,

i

21

especially in ~he urgency we have now, and then come

22

back to those

I,

~anagement
I

questions after -- after

!

23
24
25

that's done.

Ii

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: \ Thank you, Chairman.

And I ask

these questions just so there's an understanding at
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1

the beginning of what's at stake, rather than, you

2

know, after the fact and then, you know, there may

3

be some misunderstandings as to what is supposed to

4

be done, so that way we clear the air now.

5

you.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank

Mr. Pontanilla?
Thank you, Chair.

I'm going to

8

wait until Bill Medeiros does his presentation,

9

because I had questions on the tax map key numbers

10

that, you know, very inconsistent in this document.

11

So I'll pass.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Ms. Tavares?

Yeah, thank you.

I was trying to

14

figure out the math on this project, and from what

15

The Trust for Public Land just said, my

16

understanding is, then, The Trust for Public Land is

17

responsible for $250,000 totali is that the

18

understanding?

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The appraisal price is 4,050,000.

That's correct.
The County's supposedly -- the

21

County's responsible portion is 3.8 million.

22

somebody correct one of those figures?

23
24
25

MR. DeLEON:

Would

Three -- three million eight hundred -- eight

thousand.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3 / 008,000.
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MR. DeLEON:

Not 80 or 800 1 000.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

OkaYI

and that theOHA portion l if

3

they pass itl would be applicable only to The Trust

4

for Public Lands portion, that the County's assigned

5

portion is going to be the NOAA grant l the State

6

money

7

money so far today.

1

which nobody said anything about the State

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

11

MR. DeLEON:

100 1000.

That goes to the front end, so it's not on

our side.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. DeLEON:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MR. DeLEON:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

MR. DeLEON:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. DeLEON:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

TPL buying the property.

Right.

So that money goes to TPL?

No, it goes to the property owners.
To the property owners?

Right.
Isn't TPL the property owner right

No.
That's who we are being asked to buy the

land from.

23

MR. DeLEON:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

What front end?

now?

20

22

100 1 000 is it?

I don't know

from TPL

1

1

is that final?

So we're supposed to buy the land

but they're not the owners of the land?
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MR. DeLEON:

They will be the --

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MR. DeLEON:

4

MR. STANBRO:

They will be?

Yeah.
We're working on that as fast as we can.

If

5

I might interject( escrow process will take some

6

time.

7

our letter -- or our option( and so it will take 30

8

to 60 days for the property to transfer( at which

9

point TPL will own the land.

10

We've just entered escrow.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We just exercised

So it's in escrow right now.

Have

11

you received the State portion of it or the letter

12

of intent for the State's portion?

13

MR. STANBRO:

Yes( we received the commitment from the

14

State to release the funds, but we have not received

15

the funds yet.

16
17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So it's $100,000 is what the

commitment's for?

18

MR. STANBRO:

Yes, that's correct.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Complex indeed.

Yeah, Chairman, I

20

guess what I'm trying to get at is if we're all

21

going to be in this together, there are so many

22

players in here and we've just got to go step by

23

step, and I guess that's what you're attempting to

24

do today.

25

million is not needed, the entire $1 million is not

If there is a possibility that the $1
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1

needed from the County of Maui, I would certainly

2

support language that would change it to up to $1

3

million in the documents.

4

know, have other requests for acquisition of land

5

other than this particular parcel.

Because we do, as we all

I fully support the acquisition of this -- of

6
7

this parcell and I don't think any of us spoke

8

against it through the budget and through -- before

9

the budget.

I mean, this is something that we were

10

all I think of one mind seeing the importance of

11

this particular project.

12

letters to the Congress -- to Congress, to the

13

Governor, letting her know how we felt about it.

14

there's not been a question about whether or not we

15

supported it.

16

this -- this process.

17

I know that we wrote

So

It's just that how we're going to do

So, Mr. Chairman, if there's any way that I

18

can help in this part or the next part or whichever

19

part, I'd be very willing to assist you, Mr. Chair.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Members, let me just share some

21

additional requirements before I give you my

22

recommendation.

23

Planning and Land Use Committee will meet for its

24

posted agenda for the day.

25

At 1:30, in 55 minutes, the

Next I would like to tell you that it is in
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1

your Chair's best recommendation to you today,

2

again, because The National Trust for Public Land

3

has exercised an option that provides us some time,

4

not a lot of time, but some time to do our proper

5

due diligence.

6

the long-term management and stewardship of this

7

land, which normally comes with the request for

8

consideration, not to be worked out at a later time,

9

that it is your Chair's opinion to defer this matter

10

And since we do have questions about

to the very next Committee date, which is August --

11

MS. SAKAMOTO:

19.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- 19th at 1:30 p.m.

And at this point, if

13

I believe there's nothing else pressing, that will

14

be -- this will be the only matter up for this

15

Committee on that date.

16

questions regarding the application, you have

17

concerns about authorization, for give authorization

18

to move to assign an agreement of sale, we can send

19

that forward to Corporation Counsel, whether it's

20

questions of funding.

21

Members, this project was supposed to be the NOAA

22

grant and the other

23

and fund-raised by TPL.

24

entities involved in this project.

25

a multi-tasked project with many other fingers in

50

In the meantime, you have

Because from one point,

percent was to be generated
Period.

There was no other
Okay.
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the pot.
So if you have questions about how we arrived

3

at this point, make it known to the Chair so I can

4

forward it to the appropriate people to discuss as

5

well as we'll forward a letter to Parks that in the

6

meantime, if acquisition is required -- accepted,

7

there is no long-term stewardship plan in placet

8

what is the Park's intention on an interim basis to

9

manage the property and with what resources?

10

Okay, in the meantime t the Chair will

11

appointt with no objection, Mr. Carroll and

12

Ms. Tavares to represent the Committee to work out

13

with those interested in participating to get

14

information back to this Committee prior to the

15

August 19th meeting on how to approach management

16

and long-term stewardship of this property.

17

us to be able to be -- have information t and if

18

possible the ability to try and make a decision at

19

that meeting.

20

I want

Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair t just for myself t I'm

21

not as concerned about the evolution of -- and the

22

history of this whole thing.

23

for me that we're here now and that we just move

24

forward in as expeditious a way as we can so as not

25

to put either Trust for Public Lands or to put the

It's more important

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

128

BF 8/3/04

1

community in a position where they're feeling

2

apprehension that we may not act.
My other concern, Mr. Chair, is that also

3
4

because OHA is looking for some direction -- I can

5

only speak for myself.

6

else, but I really think it's very valuable for OHA

7

to participate, even though it's outside of what the

8

monetary consideration is that is before us.

9

think that it will provide an opportunity for them

I

10

to be stakeholders so that they will be included in

11

the entire process.

12

some influence on the stewardship of the area.

13

think that they should also be consulted, but

14

because one of the testifiers mentioned today that

15

they do have this meeting coming up, I'm very, very

16

supportive of their participation.

17

they should participate.

I also think that that may have
I

I think that

I'm just one member of, you know, nine of us,

18

,~

I can't speak for anyone

19

so for whatever it's worth, I would have preferred

20

to move on this as quickly as possible, move it

21

forward, but I realize that other members have

22

questions and I respect that, but, you know, for my

23

purposes, those are the comments that I have to

24

make.

25

of the parties that are playing, you know, in this

I don't know if it will help, you know, any

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF S/3/04

129

1

arena{ but I think that it is very critical that we

2

move quickly on this.

3

the residents come all the way from Hana{ it means

4

another trip.

5

off.

6

come out again.

7

we do make the decision{ and I apologize that{ you

S

know -- but like everything else, things take time.

9

So I would ask for their understanding and their

And particularly because when

It means other things that get put

And it's really hard for me to ask them to
I would like them to be here when

10

compassion on this body, because{ you know, other

11

members do have questions.

12
13
14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other comments?

Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Chair{ could I request a short

30-second recess?

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

RECESS:

IS

RECONVENE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Recess.

(Gavel) .

12:42 p.m.
12: 43 p.m.

(Gavel).

Okay{ Members { I have heard your

20

comments and you've heard my recommendation.

21

got here{ in my opinion{ is just as important as

22

where we're going to go.

23

to understand how we got here and why the County's

24

being asked to put up $1 million and why we're being

25

told that you cannot subtract the 342{000 and the

How we

Okay, and everybody needs
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1

$100,000 from State agencies.

2

who's making the deals.

3

additions and subtractions.

Okay.

I don't know

That's not how I made my

Now, this matter will be taken up at the very

4

5

next meeting, and I hope we can get enough response

6

to move it forward.

7

make sure, that when this -- if this Council

8

approves this, the Hana community and any taxpayer

9

in this County will know that we did our work well,

Because one thing I want to

10

they've answered the questions, and we've taken into

11

account the future requirements to make sure that

12

this land is maintained properly.

13

answered at this time.
So the Chair will ask for its deferral to the

14
15

That has not been

next scheduled meeting of this Committee.

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No objections.

Okay, thank you very much, Hana community,

18

for being here.

19

testimony.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

We appreciate your mana'o and

Chairman.

Mr. Mateo.
Chairman! thank you.

Chairman,

23

would it be possible for the Chair to authorize a

24

communication to OHA advising them of the decision

25

and -- because their meeting is Thursday, this
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1

coming Thursday, and because welre going to be

2

taking action, you know, much later than that, that

3

our interest is still in having them being -- still

4

having them consider participation in the purchase,

5

if that's the direction this Council is going to be

6

making.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I am happy, if you wish the Chair or if

8

Mr. Carroll, 11m happy to send a letter to the

9

Office of Hawaiian Affairs prior to their Thursday's

10

meeting giving them an accurate status of where we

11

are at this point in time, but I would hope that the

12

determination of OHA would be regardless whether or

13

not they got their letter from us to participate in

14

this land acquisition.

15

decision regardless of this Council's action.

16

they're supportive of the efforts of this land

17

acquisition, they should just support it.

18

shouldn't be dependent upon our action.

I think OHA needs to make a

It

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

that Chairman.

21

have -- we have acquired other lands and OHA has not

22

participated --

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

partner.

Uh-huh, uh-huh.

If

No, I appreciate

However, you know, the fact that we

That is correct.
-- this is an opportunity for us to

And since, you know, Trustee Machado did
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1

come here and also supporting her was Trustee

2

Mossman, I would like communications to be received

3

between us and them.

4

intent is correct.

5

intentions and good faith, and I think it's healthy

6

for us to continue the dialogue with OHA.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Because the bottom line is the
We're all pursuing with the same

Then I'm more than happy to transmit on

8

behalf of the Committee those sentiments to the

9

Trustees of Office of Hawaiian Affairs.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12
13

Thank you, Chairman.

Any other requests?

If not, thank you very

much.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: WKN)

14

ACTION:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

ADJOURN:

DEFER pending further discussion.

This meeting is adjourned.

12: 47 p.m.

17
18
19
20
21

22
23
24
25
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1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I
SS.

3

4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

6

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I

further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 26th day of August, 2004, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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